

Short-cycle professional higher education study programme

"Hospitality Services Organization"

DESCRIPTION OF THE STUDY PROGRAMME CONTENT AND IMPLEMENTATION

APPROVED,	
"HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Management	College
meeting of the Council on	_ 2023
Head of College, Jūlija Pasnaka	

TABLE OF CONTENTS

1.	Plan of the study programme	4
2.	Descriptions of study courses and study modules	5
2	2.1. Part A (Compulsory Courses) - A1 General Educational Study Courses	
	FORMATTING AND PRESENTATION OF STUDY PAPERS	
	PROFESSIONAL COMMUNICATION	7
	ACADEMIC ENGLISH	
	LABOR SAFETY, CIVIL DEFENSE AND ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION	11
	SPANISH LANGUAGE - A1/A2	13
	GERMAN LANGUAGE -A1/A2	15
	ITALIAN LANGUAGE – A1/A2	17
	RECORD KEEPING AND FINANCE	
	HUMAN RESOURCE MANAGEMENT	23
	LEADERSHIP AND MANAGEMENT	25
	EMPLOYABILITY SKILLS AND PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT	28
	ENTREPRENEURSHIP	30
	MACROECONOMICS	32
	RESEARCH METHODOLOGY	35
2	2.1. Part A (Compulsory Courses) – A2 Industry Study Courses	37
	THE CONTEMPORARY HOSPITALITY INDUSTRY	37
	ROOMS DIVISION OPERATIONS MANAGEMENT	40
	MANAGING FOOD AND BEVERAGE OPERATIONS	43
	MANAGING THE CUSTOMER EXPERIENCE	
	LAWS IN THE HOSPITALITY INDUSTRY	47
	QUALITY MANAGEMENT IN HOSPITALITY	50
	HOTEL MANAGEMENT SOFTWARE	
	SALES MANAGEMENT	55
	CONFERENCE AND BANQUETING MANAGEMENT	57
	SUPPLY CHAIN AND SUSTAINABLE RESOURCE MANAGEMENT	60
	RESERVATION AND REVENUE MANAGEMENT	62
	HOSPITALITY INDUSTRY MARKETING	
2	2.2. Part B (Limited Elective Courses) - Industry Study Courses	
	LATVIAN FOR FOREIGNERS	
	ENGLISH FOR HOSPITALITY	
	SPANISH LANGUAGE FOR HOSPITALITY	71
	GERMAN LANGUAGE FOR HOSPITALITY	73

ITALIAN LANGUAGE FOR HOSPITALITY	75
INTERNATIONAL GASTRONOMY	77

1. Plan of the study programme

Study courses	Course leader	1st sem.	2nd sem.	3rd sem.	4th sem.	5th sem.	ECTS	Test/Exam
	Part A (Compulsory			John	- John			
	A1 General Educational Study	y Course	s - 41 E	CTS				
Formatting and Presentation of Study Papers	Mg. oec. Dz. Priedītis	3					3	Test
Professional Communication	Mg. soc. I. Vanaga	3					3	Test
Academic English	Mg. oec., Mg. philol. J. Korjuhina	4					4	Exam
Labour Safety, Civil Defence and Environment Protection	Mg. oec., Mg. philol. J. Korjuhina	3					3	Test
Spanish/German/Italian language - A1/A2	Dr. philol. N. Poļakova, Mg. paed. K. Priedīte, G. Trojano		4				4	Exam
Record Keeping and Finance	MIB, Mg. paed. O. Zvereva		5				5	Exam
Human Resource Management	Mg.oec. L. Zariņa		3				3	Test
Leadership and Management	MIB, Mg. paed. O. Zvereva	3					3	Test
Employability Skills and Professional Development	Mg.oec. L. Zariņa		3				3	Test
Entrepreneurship	Dr. oec. A. Vītola			4			4	Exam
Macroeconomics	MIB, Mg. paed. O. Zvereva			3			3	Test
Research Methodology	Mg. oec., Mg. philol. J. Korjuhina				2	1	3	Test
	In total:	16	15	7	2	1	41	
	A2 Industry Study Cour	rses - 48	ECTS				ı	
The Contemporary Hospitality Industry	Mg. oec. Dz. Priedītis	5					5	Exam
Rooms Division Operations Management	Mg. oec. Dz. Priedītis	5					5	Exam
Managing Food and Beverage Operations	R. Ovono	4					4	Exam
Managing the Customer Experience	Mg. soc. I. Vanaga		3				3	Test
Laws in the Hospitality Industry	MIB, Mg. paed. O. Zvereva			3			3	Test
Quality Management in Hospitality	Mg. oec., Mg. philol. J. Korjuhina			3			3	Test
Hotel Management Software	Mg. oec. Dz. Priedītis			5			5	Exam
Sales Management	Mg. oec. S. Jansone			3			3	Test
Conference and Banqueting Management	Mg. oec. G. Bukovska			4			4	Exam
Supply Chain and Sustainable Resource Management	R. Artamonovs				4		4	Exam
Reservations and Revenue Management	Mg. oec. Dz. Priedītis				4		4	Exam
Hospitality Industry Marketing	Mg. oec. I. Beliatskaya			40	5	0	5	Exam
	In total:	14	3	18	13	0	48	
	Part B (Limited Elect			ng				
I stain for Foreign and	Industry Study Courses - no	t iess tha	1	13	1	1	1 4	F
Latvian for Foreigners English for Hospitality	Mg. paed. Eduards Ādmīdiņš Mg. oec., Mg. philol. Jekaterina		4				4	Exam Exam
Spanish/German/Italian for Hospitality	Korjuhina Dr. philol. N. Poļakova, Mg. paed. K. Priedīte, G. Trojano			4			4	Exam
International Gastronomy	R. Artamonovs			4			4	Exam
	In total:	0	4	4	0	0	8	
	Part C (Free Choice Cou	rses) – 2	1				ı	
Free Choice Course			2					
	In total:	0	2	0	0	0	8	
	Internship	S	ı				1	
Internship 1	Mg. edu. J. Pasnaka, MIB, Mg. paed. O. Zvereva, Mg. oec. Dz. Priedītis		6	0			6	Test
Internship 2	Mg. edu. J. Pasnaka, MIB, Mg. paed. O. Zvereva,				15	3	18	Test
	Mg. oec. Dz. Priedītis In total:	0	6	0	15	3	24	
	Qualification V		U	U	13		24	
Development and Defense of Qualification Paper	Mg.oec., Mg.philol J. Korjuhina, MIB, Mg. paed. O. Zvereva,	VOLK				12	12	Exam
- up	Mg. oec. Dz. Priedītis In total:	0		_	_	12	12	-
			0	0	0		7	Exam

2. Descriptions of study courses and study modules

2.1. Part A (Compulsory Courses) - A1 General Educational Study Courses

FORMATTING AND PRESENTATION OF STUDY PAPERS

Name of the study course in Latvian and English	STUDIJU DARBU NOFORMĒŠANA UN PREZENTĒŠANA FORMATTING AND PRESENTATION OF STUDY PAPERS							
Course developer(s)	Mg. o	oec. Dzintars Pr	riedītis					
Study course provider(s)	Mg. o	oec. Dzintars Pr	riedītis					
Study course scope and	ECT		Contac	ct Hours	Final	Studen		
implementation semester	S	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Test/Exam	individ work		Total
	3	1.	21	9	Test	45		75
Requirements for completing the study course	No r	equirements						
Purpose of the study course	acco Mak	rdance with the e sure of stude	e methodolo nts' digital s	ogical instruc skills in work	nts for the design tions of the edictions with MS Of and develop criti	ucational ir <i>fice</i> progra	nstitu ms; t	tion. each
Planned study results	 After successfully completing this course, the student is able to: use digital tools and technologies (including artificial intelligence tools) to browse, search and select information and content; process and critically evaluate selected information and data; weave new content using different pieces of text and information, transforming, renewing, improving and clarifying them; format study papers according to the methodological instructions "HOTEL SCHOOL". 							
Study course content and plan							hod	,
piun	No	Pl	anned topi	cs or activiti	es	(contacture s		ctice
	1.	Introduction results, lectu		e study cour	se, planned	2		
	2.	"HOTEL SHO		0		2		
	3.	Word processing apps – for creating, editing and designing documents. <i>Microsoft Office</i> set of applications.						1
	4.	4. Searching for information and choosing reliable sources - work with Internet search engines, academic databases and digital library <i>Perlego</i> . Developing critical thinking.				3		1
	Designing bibliographic references - citation, types of references and their creation. Compilation of the list of references.					3		1
	6.	Academic in prevention. techniques.		_		3		1

	7.	Creating new content text and information writing skills.	3		1				
	8.	Creation of presentat studies. Work with <i>M</i> recommendations for preparation.	2		2				
	9.	Test. Presentation of	independent wo	rks.			2		
		To	otal: 30		21		9		
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results	work mate In th Word meth At th with meth at th Com accoi Latvi	ents independent work a consists of learning texterials. The first independent work and preparing a docur modological instructions on the end of the course, studinformation, create new modological instructions of the final seminar of the course final seminar of the course that is a of June 13, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of the study course of June 13, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 13, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 13, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 13, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 13, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 13, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 13, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 13, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 13, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 13, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 13, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 13, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 14, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 14, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 14, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 14, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 14, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 14, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 14, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 14, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 14, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 14, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 14, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study and Enter the course of June 14, 2023 No. 30 at 27, 2019 "Study at 27, 2019	tbooks, internet rest, students demonstrated that is technorist the "HOTEL SCH ents take a test, dew content, design "HOTEL SCHOOLITSE. Se is evaluated at toons of the Cabine D5 and "HOTEL SC	esources, destrate technically designous on the condition of the condition	atabases nical skill gned accord ng their a cally accord s practica t on a 10- ers of the tel Busine	great according to the great according to the great according to the great according to the spractically present it on a 10-point scale in ers of the Republic of the Business College of			
		Assessment type	% of the final		Study re	sults			
			grade	1.	2.	3.	4.		
	Inte	rmediate assessment	25	X			X		
		Test	75	X	X	X	X		
			100						
Obligatory literature Additional literature	 Ezeriņa, Z. (2016). Studiju darbu noformēšana. Metodiskie noteikumi. Rīga: "HOTEL SCHOOL" Viesnīcu biznesa koledža. Barrow, C., & Westrup, R. (2018). Writing Skills for Education Students (1st ed.). UK: Bloomsbury Publishing. Bradbury, E. (2008). Excellent presentation skills. Riga: Star ABC. 								
Other sources of information	4.	Microsoft Office http://office.microsoft.co	training. V	iewed:	25.06.2		from:		

PROFESSIONAL COMMUNICATION

Name of the study course in Latvian and English	LIETIŠĶĀ SASKARSME PROFESSIONAL COMMUNICATION								
Course developer(s)	Mg. so	oc. Iveta Vanag	ga						
Study course provider(s)	Mg. so	oc. Iveta Vanag	ga						
Study course scope and implementation semester	ECTS	ECTS Semester Contact Hours Final Lectures Practical Test/Exam					s al Total		
	3	1.	21	9	Test	work 45	75		
Requirements for completing the study course	No re	No requirements							
Purpose of the study course	hospi stude	tality and gu	est service. cation and p	To provide resentation s	tiquette and practical kno kills, the abilit	wledge and	develop		
Planned study results	1) process control (2) of (3) with discontrol (4) d	cooperation partners; 2) observe the principles of ethics and business etiquette in guest service; 3) work in a team, communicate constructively and effectively with people of different culture, type, character and temperament;							
Study course content and plan	No.	Pl	anned topic	s or activities		Meth (contact			
						Lectures	Practice		
	1.	Introduction				1			
	2.	Structure and Effective com and presenting email and lett	munication ıg. Written c	skills. Public	speaking	4	2		
	3.	Business etiquette – work ethic, dress code, communication. Confidentiality and as protection of personal data.				2			
	4.	Social media of industry, complatforms and	munication	on public boo		4	2		
	5.	Technology at the hospitality		iness commu	nication in	2	2		
	6.	Basic definition cultural envirus principles.				2			
	7.	Definition of account when representativ intelligence.	starting wo	ork projects w	ith	2	1		
	8.	Basic theories communication cultures of the	on. Basic val	ues and speci		2			

	9.	Communication in communication. Effections conflict situations.		2	1			
	10.	Final test.					1	
			Total: 30			21	9	
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	indej Inter Stude the a	Students' independent work is organized individually and in groups. Students' independent work consists of research, analysis and learning of textbooks, Internet resources and teaching materials, research of practical examples. Students independently prepare and present the results of independent works in the audience and participate in joint discussions. At the end of the course, students pass a written assessment, which consists of open and closed type questions.						
Evaluation criteria of study results	accon Latvi Augu	Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.						
	A	Assessment type	% of the			idy results		
		. , ,	final grade	1.	2		4.	
		. practical work	20	X	X			
		2. practical work	20		Х		37	
		B. practical work	30	**		X	X	
		Test	30	X	Х	X X	X	
			100					
Obligatory literature	 Horner, S., Swarbrooke, J. (2016). Consumer Behavior in Tourism. USA: Taylor and Francis Group. Meyer, E. (2014). The Culture Map. USA: Public Affairs. Gesteland, R. (2002). Cross-Cultural Business Behaviour. Marketing. Negotiating. Sourcing and Managing Across Cultures. Copenhagen: Copenhagen Business School Press. Fosters, D. (2005). Lietišķā etiķete. Rīga: Zvaigzne ABC. 							
Additional literature Other sources of information	 Tanji, H. (2014). Hospitality Career Opportunities: Learn Secrets to Get Jobs in the Hotel, Restaurant & Cruise Industry .1st Edition. USA: CreateSpace Independent Publishing Platform. Pasnaka, I. (2014). Klientu apkalpošana – Darba kultūra, kas vērsta uz klientu. Rīga: "HOTEL SCHOOL" Viesnīcu biznesa koledža. Pasnaka, I. (2014). Klientu apkalpošana – Prasību uzzināšana un piepildīšana. Rīga: "HOTEL SCHOOL" Viesnīcu biznesa koledža. 							

ACADEMIC ENGLISH

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		AKADĒMISKĀ ANGĻU VALODA ACADEMIC ENGLISH							
Course developer(s)	Mg. o	ec., Mg. philol.	Jekaterina k	Korjuhina					
Study course provider(s)	Mg. o	ec., Mg. philol.	Jekaterina k	Corjuhina					
Study course scope and			Contac	ct Hours	F1 1	Student's			
implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Final Test/Exam	individua work					
	4	1.	25	15	Exam	60	100		
Requirements for completing the study course	Know	ledge of the E	nglish langu	age in the sco	pe of the seco	ndary school	course.		
Purpose of the study course	inforn				or study and i reports and a				
Planned study results	1) us to 2) re va 3) to	topics; 2) recognize, analyze, evaluate and summarize scientific information from various scientific and scientific popular sources;							
Study course content and plan	No.	Pl	anned topic	s or activities	3	Meth (contact			
				Lectures	Practice				
	1.	Principles of <i>P</i> Punctuation.	Academic Er	ıglish. Spellir	ng.	1	1		
		Academic voc	abulary. Aad	demic style.		2			
	3.	Grammar: Act				3	1		
	4.	Making exam				2	1		
	5.	Definitions. G		•	1	2	1		
	6.	Cohesion, res Grammar: Di	,		S.	2	1		
	7.	Cause and effo	ect. Gramm	ar: Condition	als.	2	1		
	8.	Problems and Infinitive, Par		Grammar: Ger	rund,	2	1		
	9.	Argument and	d discussion	. Grammar: A	rticles.	1	1		
	10.	Comparison a and adjective:		zation. Gramr	nar: Nouns	2	1		
	11.	Abbreviations	s. Linking w	ords.		2	1		
	12.	Academic tex	ts.			2			
	13.	Describing vis	suals. Gram	mar: the Nun	neral.	2	1		
	14. Revising 2								
	15.	Exam					2		
			Tota	l: 40		25	15		
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	perfo	rmed. Practica	l work is or	ganized indi	actical work vidually and in that tests gran	n groups. At	the end of		

	language for academic writing.								
Evaluation criteria of study results	Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.								
	Assessment type % of the final Study results								
		grade	1.	2.	3.				
	Active participation in workshops	10	X	X	X				
	Practical tasks	20	X	X	X				
	Final exam	70	X	X	X				
		100							
Additional literature Other sources of information	 Lynch, T., Anderson, K. (2013). Grammar for Academic Writing. English Language Teaching Centre. University of Edinburgh. Viewed: 31.08.23., from: https://www.ed.ac.uk/files/atoms/files/grammar_for_academic_writing_is m.pdf McCarthy, M., O'Dell, F. (2016). Academic Vocabulary in Use. 2nd Edition. UK: Cambridge University Press. Murhpy, R. (2015). English Grammar in Use. UK: Cambridge University Press. Buks, K., Rusmane, E. (2017). A Manual of English Grammar. Student'sBook. Rīga: Star ABC. British Council. Learn English. Viewed: 31.08.23., from: https://learnenglish.britishcouncil.org Hewings, M., Thaine, C. & McCarthy, M. (2012). Cambridge Academic English. UK: Cambridge University Press. 								

LABOR SAFETY, CIVIL DEFENSE AND ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

Name of the study course in Latvian and English	DARBA, VIDES UN CIVILĀ AIZSARDZĪBA LABOUR SAFETY, CIVIL DEFENCE AND ENVIRONMENT PROTECTION								
Course developer(s)	Mg. oec., Mg. philol. Jekaterina Korjuhina								
Study course provider(s)	Mg. oec., Mg. philol. Jekaterina Korjuhina								
Study course scope and implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Student's individual work	Total					
	3	1.	21	9	Test	45	75		
Requirements for completing the study course	No red	No requirements							
Purpose of the study course	protec		d to prepare	e them for act	e of labor, endion in possible				
Planned study results	1) as w re 2) er of di 3) ac er 4) ac w	 workplace in accordance with labor protection and environmental protection requirements; ensure the protection of personal data in the company, use various methods of protection of digital devices and content, personal data and privacy in the digital environment; act in accordance with fire safety, electrical safety, labor protection and environmental protection requirements; act in the event of a company-wide and national emergency in accordance with the established civil defense plans; 							
Study course content and plan	No. Planned topics or activities		5	Methological Metho					
	1.	Introduction to the subject. Role and tasks of civil defence in the country. Organization and regulatory documents of the civil defence system. Civil defence functions in emergency situations.					Tractice		
	2.	Communication systems. Hazar products. High	rdous chemic	cals and dange	erous	4			
	3.	Definition and management. I depending on the disaster.	Planning of c	ivil defence n	neasures	4			
		Individual and first aid in life			e population,	3	1		
	5. Environment protection. 3 1								
	n	Safe working or requirements.				3	1		
	7. Practical seminar. Presentation on the topic: "Environmental protection and waste management methods in the chosen country".								
	8.	Final test					2		
			Tota	l: 30		21	9		

Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	The course includes practical work, which is organized individually and in groups, and which students present at the seminar. Students participate in discussions. At the end of the course, students pass a test, which consists of multiple-choice questions.									
Evaluation criteria of study results	Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.									
	Assessment type	% of the		Stı	udy resul	ts				
		final grade	1.	2.	3.	4.	5.			
	Presentation	50	X		X					
	Final test	50	X	X	X	X	X			
		100								
Obligatory literature Additional literature Other sources of information	1. The laws and standa fields (including env and disaster manage 2. European Union regidirectories) in the resulting and the second state of the second standard sta	ironmental pro ement). ulatory acts (di elevant areas. Ith and Safety I sters: Learning Civilā aizsardzi uturam vispārē, Disaster Surviv	rection, rectives PocketBo the Less ība: min jā un pro al Hand	according accord	rotection, ng to EU s edition. U a Safer W rasības ci ajā izglīti Disaster S	sections JK: Routh orld. UK: vilās tbā. VISC	ety, civil of law ledge , 81.lpp. Guide for			

SPANISH LANGUAGE - A1/A2

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		U VALODA A1 ISH LANGUAG					
Course developer(s)	Mg. pa	aed. Klāra Prie	dīte				
Study course provider(s)	Mg. pa	aed. Klāra Prie	dīte				
Study course scope and implementation semester	ECTS	Semester		et Hours	Final	Student's	
			Lectures	Practice	Test/Exam	work	
	4	2.	25	15	Exam	60	100
Requirements for completing the study course	No re	quirements					
Purpose of the study course	A1/A	To provide basic knowledge of Spanish and to develop language usage skills at $A1/A2$ level, which would allow students to introduce themselves, as well as communicate on simple and general topics.					
Planned study results	1) ir o (2) o (3) ir	on simple and general topics; 2) observe the basic rules of foreign language grammar and vocabulary; 3) introduce yourself in an engaging way, describing your occupation, education and experience.					
Study course content and plan	No.	Pl	anned topic	s or activities	3	Meth (contact	hours)
			<u> </u>		_	Lectures	Practice
	1.	Personal info sonal pronout 20. Greetings. Occ	ns. The verb			3	1
	2.	Male-female, Adjectives. The world we nationalities.				3	1
	3.	Determinated noun: gender tives – This/ particles. City/Town an	and numbe /That, Thes	r. Demonstra e/Those. Int	ated adjec-	3	1
	4.	The verb <i>esta</i> the usage of th 100. Spain ans it's	ne verbs ser	and <i>estar</i> . Nu		3	1
	5.	5. Midterm test.					2
	6.	Demonstrativ there are and tives. Colours House/apartr Conversation	d <i>tener/to l</i> nent. Types	have. Possess of housing. A	sive adjec-	3	1
	7.	The verb <i>had</i> very/many, m	•	-	•	3	1

		Time and Age. Calender. Cronological time. T weather.	he			
	8.	The first conjugation of verbs, regular and ir ular. The verb <i>ir/to go</i> . The direct compleme Occupations and professions. Making questions	nt.	3		1
	9.	The second conjugation of verbs, regular an regular. Direct/indirect complement. Food and drink. Mealtimes and typical Spanis dishes. At the cafeteria, pub. Spanish for wait	sh	4		2
	10.	Written and oral exam				4
		Total: 40		25		15
organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results	into inclu writt	orm grammar tasks, write texts on assigned to Spanish. In the written midterm exam, student ides grammatical and lexical tasks. At the enducen and oral exam. The pletion of the study course is evaluated at the redance with the regulations of the Cabinet or	ts take an of the co	assessmurse, stud	ent tes dents p oint sc Repub	t that bass a ale in lic of
		ia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOust 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedur Assessment type		6/68.	dy res	
	fina grad				2.	3.
	Participation in practical work during classes 30				X	Х
		Intermediate test	20	Х	Х	
		Exam	50	X	Х	Х
			100			
Obligatory literature	2.3.4.	Fernández, N. G. (2005). Español 2000 Nivel El SGEL SA Fernández, N. G. (2005). Español 2000 Nivel El SGEL SA Viúdez, F. C. (2023). PDBallesteros. Español en SGEL Libros SL Viúdez, F. C. (2023). PDBallesteros. Español en SGEL Libros SL	emental, (marcha, A	Cuaderno Alumno . N	. Madr Iadrid	id: :
Additional literature Other sources of information	6. 7.	Goded, M., Varel, R. (2004). <i>Bienvenidos. Españ</i> y Hostelería. Madrid: Clave- Ele Rosenberga, M. (1996). <i>Spāņu valodas grāmat</i> Wikibooks. (2003). ¡Approvéchalo! Learn the S :09/29/2023., from: https://upload.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/com	a. Jumava. Spanish la	Inguage. I	Retriev	ed

GERMAN LANGUAGE -A1/A2

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		VALODA A1/ IAN LANGUAG					
Course developer(s)	Dr. ph	nilol. Nataļja Po	oļakova				
Study course provider(s)	Dr. ph	nilol. Nataļja Po	oļakova				
Study course scope and implementation semester	ECTS	Semester		ct Hours Practice	Final Test/Exam	Student's individua	
		2	Lectures		,	work	100
	4	2.	0	40	Exam	60	100
Requirements for completing the study course	No re	quirements					
Purpose of the study course	skills	ovide basic kn at the A1/A2 l Is communicat	evel, which	would allow	students to in		
Planned study results	1) ir le 2) o 3) ir	,					
Study course content and plan	No.	^					
							Practice
	1.	1. Greeting and Leavetakings. Biografical Information. Personality and Apperance.					4
	2.	Family and Re Questions. W-		Daily Routine	es.		4
	3.	Formulas of G	ratitude.				5
	4.	Grammer: not	uns,				4
	5.	Numbers. Phothe Clock.	one Number	s. Telling Tim	e. Learning		4
	6.	Grammar: adj	ectives.				4
	7.	Summary. Condiscussion.	mmunicativ	e exercises, d	ialogs,		3
	8.	Jobs and Profe Office. Applyin			ing in an		4
	9.	Grammar: pre and dative.	epositions w	rith genitive, a	accusative		4
	10.	Exam					4
			Tota	l: 40			40
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	Students' independent work consists of learning textbooks, internet resources and learning materials. Practical lessons take place in the auditorium, students perform practical tasks. Students prepare and submit presentations and reports on relevant topics. Diagnostic assessment – oral and written intermediate tests are organized regularly. Students take an oral exam at the end of the course.					students nd reports te tests are	
Evaluation criteria of study results	accor	Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of					

	August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination	August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.								
	Assessment type	% of the	Stu	dy result	ts					
		final grade	1.	2.	3.					
	Participation in practical sessions	20	X	X	X					
	Interim assessments	60	X	X	X					
	Exam	X	X	X						
		100								
Obligatory literature Additional literature Other sources of information	 Bush, A., Szita, S. (2013). Enco Integriertes Kurs und Arbeitsbuch. I Barber, P., Bruno, E. (2012). Deu Hueber Verlag. Barber, P., Bruno, E. (2016). Deutso Verlag. Becker, N., Braunert, J. (2015). A Arbeitsbuch. Leipzig: Hueber Verlag. 	Leipzig: Schub tsch im Hotel ch im Hotel. Co lltag, Beruf &	ert Verlag. . Gespräche rrespondend	<i>führen.</i> ce Leipzig	Leipzig: g: Huber					

ITALIAN LANGUAGE - A1/A2

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		U VALODA A1 AN LANGUAG	•				
Course developer(s)	Giulia	Trojano					
Study course provider(s)	Giulia	Trojano					
Study course scope and implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Contac	t Hours	Final Test/Exam	Student'	
	4	2.	25	15	Exam	work 60	100
Requirements for completing the study course	No re	quirements			<u> </u>		
Purpose of the study course	skills	ovide basic kno at the A1/A2 l as communicat	evel, which	would allow	students to in		
Planned study results	1) in 0 2) o 3) in	on simple and general topics; 2) observe the basic rules of foreign language grammar and vocabulary;					
Study course content and plan	No.	Pl	S	Metl (contact Lectures			
		- Greetings an	d introducti	ons			
		- Asking and a from	omeone is				
	4	- Subject pron	ouns			2	2
	1.	- Countries an	2	2			
		- Present tens					
		- Adjectives: t					
		- Asking and a					
		- The number	s from 1 to 1	100			
	2.	- Expressing p	ossession			3	2
	۷.	- Present tens	e of the verl	o avere		3	2
		- Indefinite ar	ticles				
		- Singular mas	sculine and f	eminine nou	ns		
		- Expressing t	ies Italian				
	3.	- Regular verb	s (-are, -ere	, -ire): preser	nt tense	2	1
		- Prepositions					
		- Asking and t	ccupation				
	4.	- Present tens	re	2	1		
	'	- Definite arti	cles		4	•	
		- Professions	and workpla	ices			

- Register for a course/at an accommodation - The polite/formal form Lei - Sharing one's personal details: email, phone number, address, website etc Possessive adjectives - Possessive adjectives - Ordering food and drinks (at a café, bar, restaurant) - Money and prices - Meals and foods - Present tense of the irregular verbs volere and potere - Making a phone call to book a table/service - Making a phone call to book a table/service - Making a phone call to book a table/service - Title polite form vorrei - Talking about one's home - Describing houses, rooms, furniture - Holidays and accommodation - Present tense of the irregular verbs andare and venire - Present tense of the irregular verbs andare and venire - Present tense of the week, months, years - Talking about one's city/town - The forms c'è, ci sono - Means of transportation - Talking about one's city/town - Simple prepositions - Adverbs of place and time - Asking for/giving directions - Ordinal numbers - Che ora è? Asking and expressing what time it is - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs - Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies - and free time - The verb piacere Total: 40 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Characteristics of the organization and tasks of tune to the contents, structures and resources explored and used during lessons. Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.			D. C. C. C.		
5 Sharing one's personal details: email, phone number, address, website etc Possessive adjectives - Ordering food and drinks (at a café, bar, restaurant) - Money and prices - Meals and foods - Present tense of the irregular verbs volere and potere - Making a phone call to book a table/service - Making a phone call to book a table/service - Talking about one's home - Describing houses, rooms, furniture - Holiddays and accommodation - Present tense of the "risc" verbs - The date: days of the week, months, years - Talking about one's city/town - The forms c'e, ci sono - Talking about one's city/town - Talking about space, location, position - Talkin			- Register for a course/at an accommodation		
Salaring one special relations relations, productions Prossessive adjectives		_	• ,	2	1
- Ordering food and drinks (at a café, bar; restaurant) 6 Money and prices - Meals and foods - Present tense of the irregular verbs volere and potere - Making a phone call to book a table/service - The polite form vorrei - Talking about one's home - Describing houses, rooms, furniture - Holidays and accommodation - Present tense of the irregular verbs andare and venire - Present tense of the "isc" verbs - The date: days of the week, months, years - Talking about one's city/town - The forms c'e, c! sono - Talking about one's city/town - The forms c'e, c! sono - Talking about one's city/town - Simple prepositions - Simple prepositions - Adverbs of place and time - Asking for/giving directions - Ordinal numbers - Che ora e'? Asking and expressing what time it is - Reveryday life habits and routine - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs - Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere - Total: 40 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic Latvia of June 13, 2022 Sh. 03. 03. 03. 03. 03. 04 HOTEL Schlool." Hotel Business College of		5.		2	1
restaurant) - Money and prices - Meals and foods - Present tense of the irregular verbs volere and potere - Making a phone call to book a table/service - The polite form vorrei - Talking about one's home - Describing houses, rooms, furniture - Holidays and accommodation - Present tense of the irregular - Present tense of the irregular - Present tense of the "isc" verbs - The date: days of the week, months, years - Talking about one's city/town - The forms c'è, ci sono - Means of transportation - Talking about space, location, position - Simple prepositions - Adverbs of place and time - Asking for/giving directions - Ordinal numbers - Che ora è? Asking and expressing what time it is - Everyday life habits and routine - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs - Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere Total: 40 Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL", Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No.			- Possessive adjectives		
6 Meals and foods - Present tense of the irregular verbs volere and potere - Making a phone call to book a table/service - The polite form vorrei - Talking about one's home - Describing houses, rooms, furniture - Holidays and accommodation - Present tense of the irregular verbs andare and venire - Holidays and accommodation - Present tense of the "isc" verbs - The date: days of the week, months, years - Talking about one's city/town - Talking about one's city/town - Talking about one's city/town - Talking about space, location, position - Simple prepositions - Adverbs of place and time - Asking for/giving directions - Ordinal numbers - Che ora ê'? Asking and expressing what time it is - Everyday life habits and routine - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs - Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere Total: 40 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Homework and individual/group guided projects aiming at developing the 4+1 communication skills (reading, listening, speaking, writing + interaction) and based on the contents, structures and resources explored and used during lessons. Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL." Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2					
- Meals and foods - Present tense of the irregular verbs volere and potere - Making a phone call to book a table/service - The polite form vorrei - Talking about one's home - Describing houses, rooms, furniture - Holidays and accommodation - Present tense of the irregular verbs andare and venire - Present tense of the "irsc" verbs - The date: days of the week, months, years - Talking about one's city/town - The forms c'è, ci sono - Means of transportation - Talking about space, location, position - Simple prepositions - Adverbs of place and time - Asking for/giving directions - Ordinal numbers - Che ora e? Asking and expressing what time it is - Everyday life habits and routine - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs - Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere - Total: 40 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOU." Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOU." Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOU." Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOU." Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOU." Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOU." Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOU." Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOU." Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOU." Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOU." Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOU." Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCRIOU." Hotel Business			- Money and prices		4
potere		6.	- Meals and foods	2	1
- The polite form vorrei - Talking about one's home - Describing houses, rooms, furniture - Holidays and accommodation - Present tense of the irregular - Present tense of the "-isc" verbs - The date: days of the week, months, years - Talking about one's city/town - The forms c'è, ci sono - Means of transportation - Talking about space, location, position - Simple prepositions - Adverbs of place and time - Asking for/giving directions - Ordinal numbers - Che ora è? Asking and expressing what time it is - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs - Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere Total: 40 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of			_		
7.			- Making a phone call to book a table/service		
- Talking about one's home - Describing houses, rooms, furniture - Holidays and accommodation - Present tense of the irregular - Present tense of the irregular - Present tense of the "-isc" verbs - The date: days of the week, months, years - Talking about one's city/town - The forms c'è, ci sono - Means of transportation - Talking about space, location, position - Simple prepositions - Adverbs of place and time - Asking for/giving directions - Ordinal numbers - Che ora è? Asking and expressing what time it is - Everyday life habits and routine - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs - Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere Total: 40 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of the Republic of Latvia of June 14, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTE		_	- The polite form <i>vorrei</i>	2	2
- Holidays and accommodation - Present tense of the irregular verbs andare and venire - Present tense of the "-isc" verbs - The date: days of the week, months, years - Talking about one's city/town 9 The forms c'è, ci sono - Means of transportation - Talking about space, location, position - Simple prepositions 10 Adverbs of place and time - Asking for/giving directions - Ordinal numbers - Che ora è? Asking and expressing what time it is 11 Everyday life habits and routine - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs 12 Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere Total: 40 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of Latvia of June 14, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SC		/.	- Talking about one's home	2	2
- Present tense of the irregular verbs andare and venire 2 1 - Present tense of the "-isc" verbs - The date: days of the week, months, years - Talking about one's city/town 9 The forms c'è, ci sono 2 1 - Means of transportation - Talking about space, location, position - Simple prepositions 10 Adverbs of place and time 2 1 - Asking for/giving directions - Ordinal numbers - Che ora è? Asking and expressing what time it is 11 Everyday life habits and routine 2 1 - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs - Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere			- Describing houses, rooms, furniture		
8. Verbs andare and venire - Present tense of the "-isc" verbs - The date: days of the week, months, years - Talking about one's city/town 9 The forms c'è, ci sono - Means of transportation - Talking about space, location, position - Simple prepositions 10 Adverbs of place and time - Asking for/giving directions - Ordinal numbers - Che ora è? Asking and expressing what time it is 11 Everyday life habits and routine - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs 12 Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere - Total: 40 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of			- Holidays and accommodation		
- Present tense of the "-isc" verbs - The date: days of the week, months, years - Talking about one's city/town 9. - The forms c'è, ci sono					
- The date: days of the week, months, years - Talking about one's city/town 9 The forms c'è, ci sono - Means of transportation - Talking about space, location, position - Simple prepositions 10 Adverbs of place and time - Asking for/giving directions - Ordinal numbers - Che ora è? Asking and expressing what time it is - Everyday life habits and routine - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs - Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere Total: 40 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of		8.		2	1
- Talking about one's city/town 9 The forms c'è, ci sono - Means of transportation - Talking about space, location, position - Simple prepositions 10 Adverbs of place and time - Asking for/giving directions - Ordinal numbers - Che ora è? Asking and expressing what time it is - Everyday life habits and routine - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs - Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere Total: 40 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of					
9 The forms c'è, ci sono 2 1 - Means of transportation - Talking about space, location, position - Simple prepositions 10 Adverbs of place and time 2 1 - Asking for/giving directions - Ordinal numbers - Che ora è? Asking and expressing what time it is 11 Everyday life habits and routine 2 1 - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs - Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere Total: 40 25 15 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of					
- Means of transportation - Talking about space, location, position - Simple prepositions 10 Adverbs of place and time - Asking for/giving directions - Ordinal numbers - Che ora è? Asking and expressing what time it is 11 Everyday life habits and routine - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs 12 Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere - Total: 40 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of		g		2	1
- Talking about space, location, position - Simple prepositions 10 Adverbs of place and time - Asking for/giving directions - Ordinal numbers - Che ora è? Asking and expressing what time it is 11 Everyday life habits and routine - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs - Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere Total: 40 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of).			1
- Simple prepositions 10 Adverbs of place and time - Asking for/giving directions - Ordinal numbers - Che ora è? Asking and expressing what time it is 11 Everyday life habits and routine - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs 12 Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere Total: 40 2 1 Homework and individual/group guided projects aiming at developing the 4+1 communication skills (reading, listening, speaking, writing + interaction) and based on the contents, structures and resources explored and used during lessons. Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of					
10 Adverbs of place and time - Asking for/giving directions - Ordinal numbers - Che ora è? Asking and expressing what time it is 11 Everyday life habits and routine - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs 12 Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere - Total: 40 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of					
- Ordinal numbers - Che ora è? Asking and expressing what time it is 11 Everyday life habits and routine - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs 12 Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere - Total: 40 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of		10.		2	1
- Ordinal numbers - Che ora è? Asking and expressing what time it is 11 Everyday life habits and routine - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs 12 Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere - Total: 40 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of			*		
11 Everyday life habits and routine 2 1 - Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs - Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere Total: 40 25 15 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of					
- Adverbs of frequency - Present tense of reflexive verbs - Talking about one's interests, passions, hobbies and free time - The verb piacere Total: 40 2 1 Homework and individual/group guided projects aiming at developing the 4+1 communication skills (reading, listening, speaking, writing + interaction) and based on the contents, structures and resources explored and used during lessons. Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of					
- Present tense of reflexive verbs 12.		11.	- Everyday life habits and routine	2	1
12.			- Adverbs of frequency		
Total: 40 Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Total: 40 Total: 40 Total: 40 Z5 Homework and individual/group guided projects aiming at developing the 4+1 communication skills (reading, listening, speaking, writing + interaction) and based on the contents, structures and resources explored and used during lessons. Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of			- Present tense of reflexive verbs		
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Total: 40 Homework and individual/group guided projects aiming at developing the 4+1 communication skills (reading, listening, speaking, writing + interaction) and based on the contents, structures and resources explored and used during lessons. Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of		12.		2	1
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Homework and individual/group guided projects aiming at developing the 4+1 communication skills (reading, listening, speaking, writing + interaction) and based on the contents, structures and resources explored and used during lessons. Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of			- The verb <i>piacere</i>		
organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results Communication skills (reading, listening, speaking, writing + interaction) and based on the contents, structures and resources explored and used during lessons. Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of			Total: 40	25	15
results accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of	organization and tasks of	comi	munication skills (reading, listening, speaking, writ	ing + interac	ction) and
	1	acco Latv	rdance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Minis ia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Ho	ters of the R otel Business	epublic of

	Assessment type	% of the	Study results							
		final grade	1.	2.	3.					
	Written+oral test	100	X	X	X					
Obligatory literature	1. Naddeo, C.M., Orlandino, E. (2019). <i>Dieci A1.</i> Firenze: Alma Edizioni.									
	 Ziglio, L., Rizzo, G. (2014). <i>Nuovo Espresso 1</i>. Firenze: Alma Edizioni. De Savorgnani, G., Carrara, E., Piotti, D. (2018). <i>Universitalia 2.0 vol.1</i> (A1/A2). Firenze: Alma Edisoni. 									
Additional literature Other sources of information										

RECORD KEEPING AND FINANCE

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		VEDĪBA UN FIN PRD KEEPING Al		·					
Course developer(s)	MIB,	Mg. paed. Olga Z	vereva						
Study course provider(s)	MIB,	Mg. paed. Olga Z	vereva						
Study course scope and	ЕСТС	Compator	Contac	Contact Hours		Studen			
implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Test/Exam	individ work			
	5	2.	35	15	Exam	75	125		
Requirements for completing the study course	Not re	equired	1			-1	1		
Purpose of the study course	requi effect activi opera	op the student's rements of regu ive planning ar ties, financial in ations as well prontrol in hotels.	llatory acts, ad control o dicators and oviding a pr	in developin of hospitality I making prop	g financial rep activities, in posals for impi	oorts and be evaluating roving the o	udgets for economic company's		
Planned study results	After	successfully cor	npleting this	course, the s	student is able	to:			
		the company	in accordar	ice with regu	nize the circular latory enactme	ents;			
	 Organize settlements with clients and cooperation partners in accordance with the settlement procedures established by the hotel; 								
	3) Ensure management control of cooperation partners' payments in the								
	5	balance shee	t;		budget, profit				
Childry governo gontout and		hospitality co	ompany.			Mat	thod		
Study course content and plan	No.	Pl:	anned topics	or activities			nou t hours)		
	1101		annou coproc	0 01 4001 10100		Lectures	Practice		
	1.	Introduction to Finance. Accou generating inco	nting. Sourc	es of funding	and	2	1		
	2.	Document man	agement red	quirements a	nd rules.	2	1		
	3.	Cost structure. prices. Pricing a hospitality indu	and method:			2	1		
	4.	Financial plan. modelling and	•	ancial scenar	io	3	1		
	5.	Taxes in the ho	spitality ind	ustry.		2	1		
	6. Cash systems and documentation					2	1		
	7. Arranging settlements with clients and cooperation partners. Control of the payment management of cooperation partners in the hospitality company.				ement of	2	1		
	8.	Cash and stock analysis of inve			-	2	1		

	9.	Business accounts. Trial bala	nce. General Ledge	er	4		2		
	10.	Profit and Loss Statement. Ca Balance	ash Flow Statemen	t.	6		2		
	10.	Sheet. Annual Report.			O		۷	ı	
	11.	Calculations and analysis of the hospitality business ratios are Coefficients.		t	4		1		
	12.	Review of Learning Outcome exam.	es, preparing to fina	al	2		2		
	13.	Final written exam.			2				
		Total: 5	50		35	5	15	5	
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	perfo Semi Prep and p Worl	student attends the lectures orms practical work with defer nars, discussions, project work aration or individual work in the library, with online rendividual.	nce and presentation online, case studine, case studine with the case studing and the case studing are studing as the case studing and the case studing are studing as the case	ons, and es, excu in grou	d takes arsions aps.	the f	inal ex field tr	am. rips.	
	Indu of ov	ndependent Work 2. Presentation at the seminar "Taxes in the Hospitality ndustry". The student researches taxes in the hospitality industry in the country of own choice, selects data and prepares a summary by the presentation at a eminar.							
	repo for the and a	Independent Work 1. "Financial Plan for a Hospitality Company", group work, report and the presentation. The student compiles a financial plan with the budget for the hospitality company, profit and loss statement, balance sheet, calculation and analysis of performance indicators, scenario modelling, interprets the results and provides suggestions for improving the company's performance.							
Evaluation criteria of study results	acco Latv	pletion of the study course is e rdance with the regulations of ia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and list 27, 2019 "Study and Examin	of the Cabinet of Mad "HOTEL SCHOO	Ministe L" Hote	rs of t el Busi	he Re	epubli	c of	
		Assessment type	% of the final		Stud	y res	ults		
			grade	1.	2.	3.	4.	5.	
		endent Work 1	10	X	X				
		endent Work 2	50	X	X	X	X	X	
		m Test 1	5	X	X				
		m Test 2	5			X	X	X	
	Final	Exam	30	X	X	X	X	X	
			100						
Obligatory literature	2. 3.	Bragg, S. M. (2018). Hospitali Managerial Accounting Referent Sidorenko, E. (2014). Fin grāmatvedību. Rīga: HOTEL SCI Sidorenko, E. (2014). Finansu finanšu pārvaldība. Rīga: HOTE	nce. USA: Accounti lanses viesmīlības HOOL, Viesnīcu bizna es viesmīlības noza EL SCHOOL, Viesnīcu	ng tool s noza esa kole arē. Sta biznesa	s. a <i>rē. l</i> dža. arta uz akoledž	epazī zņēme ta.	šanās ējdarbi	ar ības	
Additional literature		Guilding, C. (2014). <i>Accounting</i>	ng Essentials for	Hospii	tanty .	мапа	gers.	UK:	
Other sources of information	5. 6.	, ,							
	7.	Ministry of Finance of the Rep	ublic of Latvia. (20	23). Vi	ewed:	26.09	.23, fr	om:	

	www.fm.gov.lv					
8.	Tax Foundation.	International	Tax (Competitiveness	Index.	Accessed:
	09/26/23 from: ht	ttps://taxfound	lation.o	rg/		
9.	State Revenue	Service v	vebpage	e. Viewed:	26.09.23	, from:
	https://www.vid.g	gov.lv/				

HUMAN RESOURCE MANAGEMENT

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		ONĀLA VADĪI I <i>N RESOURCE</i>		ENT				
Course developer(s)	Mg.oe	c. Laura Zariņ	a					
Study course provider(s)	Mg.oe	c. Laura Zariņ	a					
Study course scope and			Contac	ct Hours	II: 1	Student's	5	
implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Final Test/Exam	individua work	ıl Total	
	3	2.	Test	45	75			
Requirements for completing the study course	Indust				rses "The Cont ces", "Managin			
Purpose of the study course	metho and a compe analyz	Provide an overview of personnel management functions, management tools, and methods in the context of the employee life cycle, including employee recruitment and adaptation, development, motivation, and compensation. Develop practical competencies in assessing the department's employee performance, the ability to analyze and gather professional development needs, and to formulate training proposals for employees						
Planned study results	1) re cc 2) ex di 3) or in 4) to de de	 context of the employee's life cycle; explain the importance of coordinating and integrating the functions of different hotel departments in the hospitality sector; organize the process of evaluating the work results of the department and its individual employees; to collect the needs of improvement of the professional competence of the department's employees and to develop proposals for the training of the department's employees; 						
Study course content and plan	No.	Pl	anned topic	s or activities	3	Meth (contact		
			1			Lectures	Practice	
	1.	Employee Life	e Cycle			2	1	
	2.	Recruitment i	nethods			1	1	
	3.	Performance : development, maintaining e	succession	planning and		2	1	
		Performance				2	1	
		Multicultural				1	1	
	0.	Articulation o in Hospitality				1		
	7. Communication Methods and Reporting Hierarchies in Hospitality					1	1	
		Strategic Hum Hospitality In				1		
	9.	Intermediate	Test				2	
	10.	Employee Per	formance E	valuation		1	1	
	11.	Developing Tr	raining Prop	osals		1	1	

results accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of											
13. performance 14. Ensuring compliance with labor regulations and 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		12.				ition			1		
14. employment laws. 1		13.		tion of employe	e job				2		
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work is of students' ability to apply study skills, both autonomously and collaboratively, which is particularly vital within the context of the hospitality industry. Students engage in case analysis, data analysis, and proposal development, integrating theoretical knowledge into practical application. Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68. Assessment type Wo of the final grade Intermediate Test 60 X X Individual work 30 X Test 10 1. Hayes, D., Ninemeier, J. (2015). Human Resources Management in the Hospitality Industry (2nd ed.). USA: Wiley. 2. Labor law. Viewed: 26.09.23, from: https://likumi.lv/ta/id/26019 Additional literature 3. Armstrong, M., Taylor, S. (2020). Armstrong's Handbook of Human Resource		14.		e with labor reg	gulations	and	1		1		
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work is organized both individually and in groups. These assignments aim to foster the development of students' ability to apply study skills, both autonomously and collaboratively, which is particularly vital within the context of the hospitality industry. Students engage in case analysis, data analysis, and proposal development, integrating theoretical knowledge into practical application. Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68. Assessment type % of the Study results final grade 1. 2. 3. 4. 5. Individual work 30 X X X Individual work 30 X X X Test 10 X X Obligatory literature 1. Hayes, D., Ninemeier, J. (2015). Human Resources Management in the Hospitality Industry (2nd ed.). USA: Wiley. 2. Labor law. Viewed: 26.09.23, from: https://likumi.lv/ta/id/26019 Additional literature 3. Armstrong, M., Taylor, S. (2020). Armstrong's Handbook of Human Resource		15.	Test: Labor regulation	ons			1				
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work is organized both individually and in groups. These assignments aim to foster the development of students' ability to apply study skills, both autonomously and collaboratively, which is particularly vital within the context of the hospitality industry. Students engage in case analysis, data analysis, and proposal development, integrating theoretical knowledge into practical application. Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68. Assessment type % of the final grade 1. 2. 3. 4. 5. Intermediate Test 60 X X X Test 10 X Test 10 X Obligatory literature 1. Hayes, D., Ninemeier, J. (2015). Human Resources Management in the Hospitality Industry (2nd ed.). USA: Wiley. 2. Labor law. Viewed: 26.09.23, from: https://likumi.lv/ta/id/26019 Additional literature 3. Armstrong, M., Taylor, S. (2020). Armstrong's Handbook of Human Resource		16.	Course Summary an	d Reflection.			1				
assignments aim to foster the development of students' ability to apply study skills, both autonomously and collaboratively, which is particularly vital within the context of the hospitality industry. Students engage in case analysis, data analysis, and proposal development, integrating theoretical knowledge into practical application. Evaluation criteria of study results Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68. Assessment type % of the final grade 1. 2. 3. 4. 5. Intermediate Test 60 X X X Individual work 30 X X Test 10 X Test 10 X Obligatory literature 1. Hayes, D., Ninemeier, J. (2015). Human Resources Management in the Hospitality Industry (2nd ed.). USA: Wiley. 2. Labor law. Viewed: 26.09.23, from: https://likumi.lv/ta/id/26019 Additional literature 3. Armstrong, M., Taylor, S. (2020). Armstrong's Handbook of Human Resource				Total: 30			16		14		
accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68. Assessment type	organization and tasks of	assig skills conto Stud	kills, both autonomously and collaboratively, which is particularly vital within the ontext of the hospitality industry. tudents engage in case analysis, data analysis, and proposal development,								
final grade 1. 2. 3. 4. 5. Intermediate Test 60 X X X Individual work 30 X X Test 10 X	•	acco Latv	Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.								
Intermediate Test 60 X X X Individual work 30 X X X Test 10 X X Test 100 X X Test 100 X X Additional literature 1. Hayes, D., Ninemeier, J. (2015). Human Resources Management in the Hospitality Industry (2nd ed.). USA: Wiley. 2. Labor law. Viewed: 26.09.23, from: https://likumi.lv/ta/id/26019 Additional literature 3. Armstrong, M., Taylor, S. (2020). Armstrong's Handbook of Human Resource		I	Assessment type	% of the		Stu	udy results				
Obligatory literature 1. Hayes, D., Ninemeier, J. (2015). Human Resources Management in the Hospitality Industry (2nd ed.). USA: Wiley. 2. Labor law. Viewed: 26.09.23, from: https://likumi.lv/ta/id/26019 Additional literature 3. Armstrong, M., Taylor, S. (2020). Armstrong's Handbook of Human Resource				final grade			3.	4.	5.		
Obligatory literature 1. Hayes, D., Ninemeier, J. (2015). Human Resources Management in the Hospitality Industry (2nd ed.). USA: Wiley. 2. Labor law. Viewed: 26.09.23, from: https://likumi.lv/ta/id/26019 Additional literature 3. Armstrong, M., Taylor, S. (2020). Armstrong's Handbook of Human Resource					X	X					
Obligatory literature 1. Hayes, D., Ninemeier, J. (2015). Human Resources Management in the Hospitality Industry (2nd ed.). USA: Wiley. 2. Labor law. Viewed: 26.09.23, from: https://likumi.lv/ta/id/26019 Additional literature 3. Armstrong, M., Taylor, S. (2020). Armstrong's Handbook of Human Resource			Individual work	30			X	X			
Obligatory literature 1. Hayes, D., Ninemeier, J. (2015). Human Resources Management in the Hospitality Industry (2nd ed.). USA: Wiley. 2. Labor law. Viewed: 26.09.23, from: https://likumi.lv/ta/id/26019 Additional literature 3. Armstrong, M., Taylor, S. (2020). Armstrong's Handbook of Human Resource			Test						X		
Hospitality Industry (2nd ed.). USA: Wiley. 2. Labor law. Viewed: 26.09.23, from: https://likumi.lv/ta/id/26019 Additional literature 3. Armstrong, M., Taylor, S. (2020). Armstrong's Handbook of Human Resource				100							
Hospitality Industry (2nd ed.). USA: Wiley. 2. Labor law. Viewed: 26.09.23, from: https://likumi.lv/ta/id/26019 Additional literature 3. Armstrong, M., Taylor, S. (2020). Armstrong's Handbook of Human Resource											
	Obligatory literature		Hospitality Industry (2nd ed.). USA: Wiley.								
							ook of Hui	man Res	source		

LEADERSHIP AND MANAGEMENT

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		BAS PRASMES ERSHIP AND I		NT			
Course developer(s)	MIB, I	Mg. paed. Olga	Zvereva				
Study course provider(s)	MIB, I	Mg. paed. Olga	Zvereva				
Study course scope and	пота		Contac	ct Hours	Final	Student's	
implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Test/Exam	individua work	ıl Total
	3	1.	21	9	Test	45	75
Requirements for completing the study course	Not re	equired					
Purpose of the study course	mana as de comp	gement styles velop the stu	in the contex dent's man sessing risks	xt of manager agement and s, leading a tea	d managemen nent of hospital I leadership sl am and ensurin imization.	lity compani kills in achi	es, as well eving the
	th start 2) as ir 3) so p 4) e	ne factors tha tructures; ssess and iden n the hospitalit et own and the lanned activiti	t influence tify current a cy industry e team's wor es for the in	different ma as well as futu k goals, crition plementation	and management style are management cally evaluate the n of the busines ag the contribut	es and orga et and leader he risks rela ss idea;	nizational ship skills ted to the
Study course content and plan	No.	(Met (contac	hod t hours)	
						Lectures	Practice
	1.	Introduction (Management' sustainable le	ship,	2			
	2.	Management leadership sk competencies	ills, sustaina			2	1
	3.	Organizationa workplace, be generations. M manager fund	ehaviour, eth Management	ics, experien	ce,	2	1
	4.	Management influencing fa requirements		2	1		
	5.	2	1				
	6.	Organizational planning and control. Operational management. Management communication. 2 Technology and innovation management.					
		Technology a	nd innovatio		ent.		

	8.	Change management.	Crisis manageme	nt.	2		1	
		Globalisation in busin						
	9.	International manage		p10000000	1		1	
	10.	Managerial developm training.		entoring,	1		1	
	11.	Review of Learning O	utcomes, preparir	ng to the final	l 1			
	12	test.						
	12.	Project Work Present			2			
			Fotal: 30		21		9	
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study	The student attends the lectures, participates in the seminars, writes test performs practical work with defence and presentations, and takes the final exar Seminars, discussions, project work online, case studies, excursions and field trip Preparation and presentation of individual work individually and in groups. Work in the library, with online resources, independent studies, group research and individual. Independent work No.1. Presentation with at the seminar "Hospitality Compar Manager Competence Matrix for the Present and the Future.", Group wore presentation; The student researches the literature, internet sources, in advertisements, job instructions about the competencies of the manager of hospitality company, demanded in the labor market now and the literature of future competencies trends, compares and argues. In addition, the student evaluates own competences according to the matrix, records progress or the new for development. If performed in group work, each student analyses own competences. Independent work No.2. Presentation at the seminar 'Organizational structure and leadership styles of hospitality companies. Personal leadership style. Individual work, presentation with an overview. The student researches the literature and cases regarding the organizational structures and leadership style, compiles summary and presents at the seminar. 3. Test work. Hospitality company change management (or crisis) plan with sustainable leadership strategy and operational optimization proposals', proje work in groups, review with the presentation. The student investigates the situation of hospitality company change (or crisis) management plan and sustainable leadership strategy and optimization proposals, and presents a summary.							
results	acco Latv	pletion of the study courdance with the regula ia of June 13, 2023 No. Ist 27, 2019 "Study and	tions of the Cabi 305 and "HOTEL	net of Minis SCHOOL" Ho	ters of the otel Busine	Repu	blic of	
		Assessment type	% of the fi-	S	tudy resu	lts		
		issessment type	nal grade	1.	2.	3.	4.	
	Inde	pendent Work 1	20	X	X			
		pendent Work 2	30	X	X			
		rim Test 1	10			X	X	
	Fina	l Test	40	X	X	X	X	
			100					
Obligatory literature		Ezerina, Z. (2016). <i>The</i> Business College. Le-Ross, Lashley, C. (20						

	USA: Elsevier.
	3. OpenStax (2019). Principles of Management. Accessed :30/08/2023 from:
	https://openstax.org/details/books/principles-management
	4. Robbins, S. P., Judge, T. A. (2018). Organizational Behavior. 18th edition. UK:
	Pearson.
	5. Stettner, M. (2014). Skills for New Managers. 2nd Edition. UK: McGraw-Hill.
	6. Walker, JR (2017). Introduction to Hospitality. UK: Pearson.
Additional literature	7. Barrows, C.W., Powers, T. (2009). Management in the Hospitality Industry.
Other sources of information	USA: Wiley.
Other sources of information	8. Fisher, W. P. (2010). Executive Decisions. Hospitality Case Studies in
	Leadership, Ethics, Employee Relations, and External Relations. 2nd edition.
	USA: Amer Hotel & Motel Assn.
	9. International Journal of Contemporary Hospitality Management.
	10. Walker, JR (2017). Introduction to Hospitality. UK: Pearson.
	11. HILTON webpage. Viewed on: 30.08.2023, from: www.hilton.com
	12. HOSCO webpage. Viewed on: 30.08.2023, from: www.hosco.com
	13. MARRIOTT International webpage. Viewed on: 30.08.2023, from:
	www.marriott.com

EMPLOYABILITY SKILLS AND PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT

Name of the study course in Latvian and English	DARBIEKĀRTOŠANĀS UN PROFESIONĀLĀ PILNVEIDE EMPLOYABILITY SKILLS AND PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT									
Course developer(s)	Mg. oe	ec. Laura Zariņ	ıa							
Study course provider(s)	Mg. oe	ec. Laura Zariņ	ıa							
Study course scope and implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Contact Hours		Final	Student's individua				
implementation semester	ECIS	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Test/Exam	work	I Iotai			
	3	2.	18	12	Test	45	75			
Requirements for completing the study course	No red	quirements								
Purpose of the study course	job m identi social	Provide students with an understanding of career opportunities in the hospitality job market. Develop the ability to critically assess their existing competencies, identify areas for improvement, and create a practical plan for enhancing their social and professional skills. Offer practical skills in preparing resumes, cover letters, and presenting themselves during job interviews								
Planned study results	 After successfully completing this course, the student is able to: to explain the necessity and benefits of professional development for increasing personal competitiveness; search and evaluate information about the situation in the labor market, career opportunities and required competences; adequately assess their professional experience and level of professional competence; learn about your personal and social development opportunities and develop a professional development plan in the context of hospitality; prepare a professional <i>CV</i> and application letter, as well as present yourself in a job interview. 									
Study course content and plan	No.	Pl				Meth (contact				
			-			Lectures	Practice			
	1.	Benefits of co	ntinuing pro	ofessional dev	velopment.	1	1			
	2.	Professional s	tandards an	id requireme	nts.	1				
		Workplace Sk and Customer			Hard Skills,	1	1			
		Importance of for working in				1				
	5.	Team Leading	g and Develo	pment		1				
	6.	Self-evaluatio	n models			2	1			
	7.	Learning app	roaches and	theories		2				
	8.	Development	options			1	2			
	9.	SMART plann	ing			1	1			
		10. Strategic Professional Growth and Collaborative Evaluation					1			
	11.	Cohesive pers	sonal and pr	ofessional de	velopment	1	1			
		Assignment - going profess			nt plan on-		2			
	13.	Effective CV V	Vriting			1				

					I		i			
	14.	EUROPASS CV creati						1		
	15.	Interview Processes				2				
	16.	Time Management, I Evidence Generation		ct, and Sk	xilful	1				
	17.	Assignment - Self pr	esentation in Jo	b Intervi	ew.			1		
	18.	Course Summary an	d Reflection			1				
		-	Total: 30			18		12		
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	assig skills conto Stud	Student independent work is organized both individually and in groups. These assignments aim to foster the development of students' ability to apply study skills, both autonomously and collaboratively, which is particularly vital within the context of the hospitality industry. Students engage in case analysis, data analysis, and proposal development, integrating theoretical knowledge into practical application								
Evaluation criteria of study results	acco Latvi	pletion of the study cordance with the regula of June 13, 2023 Notes 27, 2019 "Study and study a	lations of the (o. 305 and "HO	Cabinet o TEL SCH(of Minist OOL" Ho	ters of the	e Rep	ublic of		
	A	Assessment type	% of the		Stı	ıdy result	S			
			final grade	1.	2.	3.	4.	5.		
		Assignment - Professional relopment plan on- ping professional development	80	X	X	X	X			
		Assignment - Self resentation in Job Interview	20					Х		
			100				1			
Obligatory literature Additional literature Other sources of information	 Biech, E. (2021). Skills for Career Success (1st ed.). USA: Berrett-Koehler Publishers. Loon, M. (2016). Professional Practice in Learning and Development (1st ed.). UK: Kogan Page. Europass. Video tutorial on how to create a CV in European format. Accessed: on 26/09/2023 from: https://europa.eu/europass/en/create-europass-cv Sweitzer, H., King, M. (2018). The Successful Internship. UK: Cengage Learning EMEA. 									
	6.	Megginson, D., Whital UK: CIPD Kogan Page LinkedIn. Video tutor from: https://www.liprofile/connect-to-op	ial to export <i>Lin</i> nkedin.com/lea	nkedIn acc arning/ro	count. A	ccessed :(-linkedin	09/26,			

ENTREPRENEURSHIP

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		MĒJDARBĪB <i>A</i> EPRENEURSH									
Course developer(s)	Dr. oe	c. Alise Vītola									
Study course provider(s)	Dr. oe	c. Alise Vītola									
Study course scope and			Contac	ct Hours	Final	Student's					
implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Test/Exam	individual work	l Total				
	4	3.	28	12	Exam	60	100				
Requirements for completing the study course	Basic	knowledge in	economics a	and business	management.						
Purpose of the study course	an SM custon resour	Provide students with a practical understanding of the main aspects of managing an SME (small and medium-sized enterprise) or a social enterprise, including customer relationship management, planning and allocating operational resources, identifying and managing risks, attracting finance to business, forecasting and budget planning, interpreting financial statements, as well as drawing up a business plan.									
Planned study results	1) do en 2) ev en 3) all to 4) ex 5) do bi 6) co	 environment of business on the operation of the company; evaluate the impact of SMEs (small and medium enterprises) or social entrepreneurship on the economy; allocate and manage the necessary resources in the SME or social enterprise to ensure its successful operation; explain and evaluate the customer relationship management process in the company; develop and analyze the cash flow forecast and budget, calculate the breakeven threshold and interpret the main financial statements; 									
Study course content and						Metl	hod				
plan	No.	F	es .	(contact	-						
	1.	The nature of and internal e	environment	of business of		Lectures 3	Practice				
		Types of busing medium enter			all and	3					
		Social entrepi entrepreneur			social	3					
		Allocating and successful ope		3							
	5.	Customer rela	ationship ma	anagement in	the company	3					
	6. Sources of business financing				3						
		Regulation an implementing			and	3					
	8. Business risks and their management Financial statements: balance sheet, profit and loss				3						
		statement; ca				2	2				

	10.	Cash flow preparation	on; calculation	of finan	cial		2	2			
	11.	Presentation of inde	pendent works					4			
	12.	Test						4			
			Total: 40				28	12	2		
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	work mate In inc creat accor At th	ents' independent was consists of learning erials. dependent work, studge new content and preding to the methodole end of the course, styledge. The test include	textbooks, into ents demonstra orepare a busin ogical instructi tudents take a t	ernet re te their ess pla ons of t est, den	sources ability n, which he HOT	s, databa to work th is tec EL SCHO ting the	ases an with in hnically OOL.	d learr format desig	ning ion,		
Evaluation criteria of study results	Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.										
	A	Assessment type	% of the				dy results				
		1 1 . 1	final grade	1.	2.	3.	4.	5.	6.		
	In	idependent work Exam	75 25	X	X	X	X	X	X		
		Exalli	100	Λ	Λ	Λ	Λ	Λ			
Obligatory literature Additional literature Other sources of information	 Carter, S. and Jones-Evans, D. (2012). Enterprise and Small Business: Principles, Practice and Policy. UK: Pearson. Griffiths, A. and Wall, S. (2011). Economics for Business and Management. 3rd ed ition. UK: Pearson. Burns, P. (2011). Entrepreneurship and Small Business. 3rd edition. UK: Palgrave MacMillan. Down, S. (2010). Enterprise, Entrepreneurship and Small Business. UK: Sage. Ezeriņa, Z. (2016). Small Business Entreprise. Special Issue. Volume 1. Latvija. "HOTEL SCHOOL" Viesnīcu biznesa koledža. Ezeriņa, Z. (2016). Small Business Entreprise. Special Issue. Volume 2. Latvija. "HOTEL SCHOOL" Viesnīcu biznesa koledža. 										

MACROECONOMICS

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		ROEKONOMII ROECONOMICS								
Course developer(s)	MIB,	Mg. paed. Olga	Zvereva							
Study course provider(s)	MIB,	Mg. paed. Olga	Zvereva							
Study course scope and	пото	0 .	Contact Hours		Final	Student's				
implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Test/Exam	individua work	ıl Total			
	3	3.	21	9	Test	45	75			
Requirements for completing the study course	Not re	equired					·			
Purpose of the study course	regularion nation externo	Provide an overview of macroeconomic processes, main indicators and regularities at the level of individual economic units and large sectors of the national economy. To develop the student's competence to analyze the factors of external influence on the hospitality industry, the ability to assess the risks and opportunities of starting a new business, or to make proposals for improving the operation of a working hospitality company.								
	 explain the concept of "Macroeconomics", as well as describe and analyz macroeconomic indicators such as gross domestic product, inflation unemployment rate, state budget deficit, export, import, etc.; describe the economic structure of the EU and the Republic of Latvia, asses the economic policy and growth development of the Republic of Latvia, a well as the importance and influence of the EU in promoting entrepreneurship; explain the basic principles of financial market operation, the importance of fiscal and monetary policy in economic development; analyse the external influencing factors in the hospitality industry and provide proposals for improving the operation of the hospitality company 									
Study course content and plan	No.	Pl	anned topic	s or activities	S	Method (contact hours)				
						Lectures	Practice			
	1.	External Busi economy. Eco Analysis.	on to the course - Macroeconomics. Business Environment. Free market Economic models. Porter's Five Forces			1				
	2.	Economic env development. Structure of the	Structure o	f Latvian eco		1	1			
	3.	Socio-cultura Labor market wages and sal change.	. Employme	nt and unem	ployment,	1				
	4.	Economic sta Productivity. Monetary ind Macroeconom	nts.	2	1					
	5.	Factors influe industry. Exte				2	1			

		Sustainability factors and indicators. Technological, ecological environment.						
	6.	Politically legal environment. Structure and functions of municipal institutions. Role and influence of the EU. Pressure groups. Impact of legal and political environment.	2	1				
	7.	The legislative process. Structure of the legal system.	1					
	8.	Legislation of the Republic of Latvia. Legal regulation of the hospitality industry.	2	1				
	9.	Starting a hospitality business. Business goals, business plans, business scenario modelling. Regulatory requirements for business formation and development.	2	1				
	10.	Company trademark, brand. Business form, type, classification. Company registration, changes, reorganization, insolvency, liquidation.	2	1				
	11.	Memorandum of association, founding treaty. Articles of association. Equity. Folio of the shareholders' register. Power of attorney. Proxy voting. Grants, co-funding and support.	2					
	12.	Review of Learning Outcomes, preparing to final test	1	1				
	13.	Final Test	2					
		Total: 30	21	9				
organization and tasks of students' independent work	The student attends the lectures, participates in the seminars, writes tests, performs practical work with defence and presentations, and takes the final exam. Seminars, discussions, project work online, case studies, excursions and field trips. Preparation and presentation of individual work individually and in groups. Work in the library, with online resources, independent studies, group research and individual. 1. Presentation at the seminar "External environment of a hospitality company". The student researches, selects and compiles data and information about the external environment of the hospitality company in the country of choice, including foreign policy, prepares a summary and presents it in a seminar. 2. Independent work "Review of macroeconomic developments in the hospitality industry", project work in groups, report and presentation. The student researches, selects and compiles data and information about the structure of the selected country's economy, economic indicators, influencing factors, problems, development and current trends in the hospitality industry. 3. Presentation at the seminar "Requirements for founding a hospitality company in different countries", individual work. The student researches, selects information about the							
Evaluation criteria of study results	Com acco Latv	piles a review and presents at the seminar. pletion of the study course is evaluated at the end of rdance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Minis a of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Heast 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No.	sters of the R otel Business	epublic of				

	Assessment type	% of the final	inal Study results				
		grade	1.	2.	3.	4.	
	Independent Work 1	10		Х		X	
	Independent Work 2	40	X	Х	Х	X	
	Independent Work 3	10				Х	
	Interim Test 1	10		Х			
	Final Test	30	X	Х	Х	Х	
		100					
Obligatory literature Additional literature Other sources of information	 Greenlaw, S.A., Shapiro, D. of Macroeconomics. Access tails/books/principles-ma Melissen, F., Sauer, L. (2018 try (Hospitality Essentials S) Pasnaka, I. (2014). Mūsdiet vija. Rīga: "HOTEL SCHOOI Bank of Latvia (2023). Mac Ministry of Economics of tatvia. Macroeconomic re Ministry of Economics of Development Report. OECD (2023). Economic St Eurostat webpage. Acces ropa.eu Central Statistical Bureau of 30.08.2023, from: www.cs Ministry of Finance of the from: www.fm.gov.lv World Economic Forum www.weforum.org World Trade Organization 	sed: 30/08/2023, for croeconomics-2e croeconomics-2e croes. Improving Sustanteries). 1st edition. In viesmīlības indu croeconomic Develore Republic of Latview of Latvia 2023 the Republic of Latvia. Seed: 30/08/2023 of the Republic of Latvia Republic of Latvia croeconomic Develore Republic of Latvia. Seed: 30/08/2023 of the Republic of Latvia Republic of Latvia more webpage. Actual croes and seed: 30/08/2023 of the Republic of Latvia croeconomic Develore Republic of Latvia croeconomics.	inability UK: Rou strija: m koledža opments via. Cent 3. tvia. (20 atvia we webpag	in the Hotledge. Frogs und Report. Rep	enstax.or espitality estical Buston tvian Ec Veurosta Viewed: ed: 30.08	rg/de- randus- ra. Lat- reau of onomy t.ec.eu- 3.2023, from:	

RESEARCH METHODOLOGY

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		IEVADS PĒTNIECĪBĀ RESEARCH METHODOLOGY								
Course developer(s)	Mg. o	ec., Mg. philol.	Jekaterina k	Korjuhina						
Study course provider(s)	Mg. o	ec., Mg. philol.	Jekaterina K	Corjuhina						
Study course scope and			Contac	ct Hours	Final	Student's				
implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Test/Exam	individua work	l Total			
	3	4.	21	9	Test	45	75			
Requirements for completing the study course	Form	ormatting and presentation of study papers, Academic English								
Purpose of the study course	under basic	standing of re	search metl	hods, researc	tence in res h stages, struc pare students f	ture, organiz	ation and			
Planned study results	1) de 2) fo de 3) so p 4) de 5) re	 formulate and justify the research problem, tresearch plan, prepare and defend the topic application for the qualification work; search and critically analyze information in various information sources, published literature, Internet resources and scientific publications; distinguish qualitative and quantitative research methods and their research; 								
Study course content and plan	No.	Pl	anned topic	s or activities		Meth (contact	hours)			
	1.	Nature of scie research meth presentation of verbal format	nodology. Re of research i	equirements f	for	Lectures 2	Practice			
	2.	Ethics of scien	ntific researd	ch. Plagiarism	1.	2				
	3.	Research prod and secondary		organisation.	Primary	2				
	4.	Identification research aims pothesis.				2	2			
	Analysis of research literature and sources. Critical approach to various sources of information. Working with databases and library resources.					2				
	6.	Scientific framework development of research. Appropriate research methodologies and approaches.				4				
•		7. Types of research. Quantitative and qualitative methods.								
	7.		rch. Quantita	tive and qualit	tative	2				

	9.	Analysis, interpretation and prese obtained research results.	entation of the		2		4	•			
	10.	Reflection on the application of remethodologies and concepts. Limresearch. Critical thinking.			1		1				
	11.	Test					2				
		Total: 30			21)			
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	Rese HOT	Students develop Research proposal, write an academic Research Paper and a Research summary, prepare a PowerPoint presentation and demonstrate it at HOTEL SCHOOL Applied Research Conference. At the end of the course the students pass the test.									
Evaluation criteria of study results	acco Latvi	pletion of the study course is evalurdance with the regulations of the a of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "Hast 27, 2019 "Study and Examination	e Cabinet of Mi OTEL SCHOOL"	nister ' Hotel	s of t Busi	he R	epubli	c of			
		Assessment type	% of the		Stuc	dy res	sults				
			final grade	1.	2.	3.	4.	5.			
		arch proposal	5	X	X	X	X				
	Ethic	s form	5	X	X		X				
	Resea	arch paper	30	X		X	X	X			
	Resea	arch summary	10	X		X	X	X			
	Prese pape	entation and defence of research r	30	X		X	X	X			
	Test		10	X	X	X	X	X			
			100								
Obligatory literature Additional literature	 Altinay, L., Paraskevas, A. (2010). Planning research in hospitality and tourism. USA: Elsevier. Denscombe, M. (2014). The good research guides. 5th edition. UK: Open University Press. 										
Other sources of information	4. 5. 6.	 Bell, J. (2010). <i>Doing Your Research Project</i>. 5th edition. UK: Open University Press. Thomas, G. (2013). <i>How to do your Research project</i>. UK: SAGE Publications. Skills you need (nd) Research methods. Accessed: 30/08/2023, from: https://www.skillsyouneed.com/learn/research-methods.html 									

2.1. Part A (Compulsory Courses) – A2 Industry Study Courses

THE CONTEMPORARY HOSPITALITY INDUSTRY

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		MŪSDIENU VIESMĪLĪBAS NOZARE THE CONTEMPORARY HOSPITALITY INDUSTRY							
Course developer(s)	Mg. o	ec. Dzintars Pr	iedītis						
Study course provider(s)	Mg. o	ec. Dzintars Pr	iedītis						
Study course scope and implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Contac Lectures	Final		- · / · / · / · / · ·		Student's individua work	
	5	1.	35	15	Exam	75	125		
Requirements for completing the study course	No re	quirements							
Purpose of the study course	of the	hospitality in vider busines:	dustry, inclu s context, t	iding the ope the objective	lge as well as a g eration of hospi es of hospitalit rnal influencing	tality organi zy organizat	zations in		
Planned study results	1) do co co co co 3) do in 4) co af	 contribution to the national economy; compare the organizational structure and management of different hospitality companies; define the current and future expected skills of employees in the hospitality industry; conduct an analysis of internal (SWOT) and external (PESTLE) factors affecting companies in the hospitality industry; 							
Study course content and plan	No Planned tonics or activities			No. Planned topics or activities		Met (contact			
						Lectures	Practice		
	 	Introduction t				2			
		Products and their tangible importance of countries and	and intangi f the sector i	ble nature. T	he	3	1		
	3.	Organizational structure of hospitality companies – operational and support services in the company.			6				
		Personnel fun employment a				4	2		
	1 T	Priority work	skills of the	staff - guest	service				
	5.	planning and communication challenges and	organizatioı on, problem	n, teamwork, solving abilit	verbal	4	2		
	5.	communication	organization on, problem d opportuni oresentation	n, teamwork, solving abilit ties. –seminar "Si	verbal ties. HR tructure and	4	2		

		i					-	
		analysis) factors of ho	spitality busine	ess.				
	8.	Drivers of current trer affecting the hospitalit demand.		•			2	2
	9.	Trends in consumer be ethical considerations revolution, new marke	the impact of	the digi	tal	:	3	1
	10.	Development of hospit Innovations and devel according to the latest	opments. Mana			:	3	1
	11.	Review of study results, preparation for the final exam.			:	2	2	
		7	Total: 50			3	5	15
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study	Students' independent work is organized individually and in groups. Students' independent work consists of learning textbooks, internet resources, databases and learning materials. In the first independent work, students work in groups, developing an overview of the hospitality industry in the chosen country, the labor market and the necessary competencies in the chosen company. In the second independent work, students perform an independent <i>PESTLE</i> and SWOT analysis of the chosen country and hospitality company. At the end of the course, students take a written exam consisting of open and closed type questions. Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in							
results	accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.						epublic of	
		Assessment type	% of the final grade		Stu	ly results		
				1.	2.	3.	4.	5.
	1. ind	lependent work in	35	X	X	X		
		lependent work	35				X	X
	2. ind	lependent work	35 30	X	X		X	X
		lependent work		X	X			
Obligatory literature	1. 2. 3.	lependent work	30 100 roduction to Ho I., & Barrows, JSA: Wiley. & Reynolds, D.	ospitalit C. (201	y. Global 21). <i>Intr</i>	oductio	n. UK:	X Pearson. Hospitality

- 24/08/23, from: https://www.hotelstars.eu/
- 10. World Tourism Organization UNWTO. Accessed on: 24/08/2023, from: https://www.unwto.org/
- 11. World Travel and Tourism Council WTTC. Accessed: 08/24/2023, from: https://wttc.org/
- 12. Hospitality Industry Journal. Viewed: 08/24/23, from: www.thecaterer.com
- 13. International Hotel and Restaurant Association. Accessed: 24/08/23, from: www.ih-ra.org
- 14. Latvian Hotel and Restaurant Association. Viewed: 24.08.23, from: https://www.lvra.lv/

ROOMS DIVISION OPERATIONS MANAGEMENT

Name of the study course in Latvian and English	ISTABU NODAĻAS DARBA ORGANIZĒŠANA ROOMS DIVISION OPERATIONS MANAGEMENT						
Course developer(s)	Mg. oe	ec. Dzintars Pr	iedītis				
Study course provider(s)	Mg. oe	ec. Dzintars Pr	iedītis				
Study course scope and implementation semester	ECTS	Semester		et Hours	Final Test/Exam	Student's individua	
			Lectures	Practice	,	work	105
	5	1.	35	15	Exam	75	125
Requirements for completing the study course					urse. A general s and guest ser		
Purpose of the study course	meani unders House aspect room	To provide theoretical and practical knowledge about the room department, its meaning and function in various accommodation companies. Provide in-depth understanding and competences about the structure of the Front Office and Housekeeping departments, employee responsibilities, work organization, safety aspects, quality management and daily management functions; the guest cycle, the room department's responsibility, and the importance of technology and innovation at each stage of the cycle.					
Planned study results	1) ch ho fu fu 2) ar re 3) su Of 4) ev ef th re 5) co gu se 6) ar	paracterize and period iture trends; analyze guest rend their organism of their organism organism of their organism organism of their organism organism organism organism orga	d classify the stry, compareception departmental control artmental control and suppy service) in and report	e types of accore their mana partments in structure, nate and cont but the entire of the Housel ervice, analyz- responsibility cooperation a port departm providing accts of the hor	e student is able ommodation se agement models different accomemployees' directly of employees are the structure of employees and information ents (economic commodation stel's economic ze efficient ope	ervices availa s, identify cu nmodation couties and onal work of ycle; ment in pro- of the services, plan and n circulation nic service, services; activity and	ompanies areas of the Front widing an ee, explain d manage between technical
Study course content and						Met	
plan	No.	P	lanned topi	cs or activitie	S	(contact	hours) Practice
	1.	Introduction t	to the course	<u>.</u>		2	Taculte
	2	Types of accommanagement	mmodation		nd their main	4	1
		Hotel organiz interdepartm			ement and	4	
	4.	Rooms divisio accommodatio companies. Po	on services i	n various ho	spitality	6	2
	5.	Stages of the accupancy, deguest service work of the ro	eparture. The and effective	e importance e communica	of quality	4	2

	1								
	6.	The structure, function Front Office and House		_	-		2		
	7.	Organization of the da management and fore expenditure control. G environmentally frien Occupational safety is:	casting, budge uest room pre dly procedure	t and parati	on,		4		2
	8.	The importance of sup service, security service accommodation service	ce) in providin		echnic	al	4		1
	9.	The importance of innovation and technology in the			2		1		
	10.	Indicators of economic average price, RevPAF effective usage.				су,	2		2
	11.	Review of study result exam.	s, preparation	for th	e final		1		2
	12.	Exam.							2
		1	Total: 50				35		15
Evaluation criteria of study results	room inno resea At th close Com acco Latv	work consists of studying textbooks, online resources and learning materials. In independent work, students visit a hotel and practically study the work of hotel room division, key management processes, interdepartmental communication, innovation and technology use, as well as quality control in the chosen hotel. The research paper is submitted in writing. At the end of the course, students take a written exam consisting of open and closed type questions. Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.							
		Assessment type	% of the			Study	results	3	
			final grade	1.	2.	3.	4.	5.	6.
	1	ndependent work	70		Х		Х	X	
		Exam	30	X	Х	X	X	X	X
			100						
Obligatory literature Additional literature	2.3.4.5.	 Kasavan, M. L. (2013). Managing Front Office Operations. Ninth Edition. USA: Educational Institute of the American Hotel Motel Assoc. Raghubalan, G., Raghubalan, S. (2009). Hotel Housekeeping: Operations and Management. 3rd edition. UK: Oxford University Press. Tanji, H. (2013). Hotel Front Office Training Manual with 231 SOPs. USA: CreateSpace Independent Publishing Priedītis, Dz. (2014). Viesu uzņemšanas dienests: funkcijas un darba 							
Other sources of information	6. 7.	 Priedītis, Dz. (2014). Viesu uzņemšanas dienests: funkcijas un darba procedūras. Rīga: "HOTEL SCHOOL" Viesnīcu biznesa koledža. Priedītis, Dz. (2014). Viesu uzņemšanas dienests: darba plānošana un organizēšana. Rīga: "HOTEL SCHOOL" Viesnīcu biznesa koledža. Latvian Hotel and Restaurant Association. Viewed: 24.08.23, from: https://www.lvra.lv/ 							

	https://www.hotelstars.eu/
--	----------------------------

MANAGING FOOD AND BEVERAGE OPERATIONS

Name of the study course in Latvian and English	ĒDIENU UN DZĒRIENU NODAĻAS DARBA ORGANIZĒŠANA MANAGING FOOD AND BEVERAGE OPERATIONS						
Course developer(s)	Renāt	te Ovono					
Study course provider(s)	Renāt	te Ovono					
Study course scope and			Contac	t Hours	r. l	Student's	s
implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Final Test/Exam	individua work	l Total
	4	1.	25	15	Exam	60	100
Requirements for completing the study course	No re	quirements					
Purpose of the study course	and serv	beverage depa	artment orga as well as to	anizational pr gain basic pra	he public caterir ocesses, equipm actical skills in en	ent and tecl	nnologies,
Planned study results	1) d b 2) id 3) d e 4) c e 5) a	 businesses according to industry classification and rating systems; identify current and future trends in the industry; demonstrate professional food and beverage service standards in a real work environment; compare different business operations and digital marketing technologies and evaluate their role in improving business performance; 					
Study course content and plan	No.		Planned top	ics or activitie	es	Met (contact	
		Introduction to the Food and Beverage industry.					Tructice
	1.	Identifying ch				6	
	2.		customer exwledge and	nds in the cat xperience. De	ering sector. veloping	4	
		Identifying ch Managing the personal know	anges in tre customer ex wledge and p of the hospi	nds in the cat experience. De practical skills tality busines	ering sector. veloping s to meet		2
	2.	Identifying ch Managing the personal know clients' needs Digitalisation in improving	customer en whedge and had been considered and had been considered and seem of the hospit business effective and seem considered and seem consider	nds in the cat experience. De practical skills tality busines iciency. Practice. Den verage service	ering sector. veloping s to meet ss and its role	4	2
	2.	Identifying ch Managing the personal know clients' needs Digitalisation in improving Professional I professional I	anges in tre customer en wledge and p of the hospi business eff dentity and Food and Be nvironment. and leaders ustry. Demo	nds in the cat experience. De practical skills tality busines iciency. Practice. Den verage service	ering sector. veloping s to meet s and its role nonstrate e standards in d and gement and	4	
	2. 3. 4.	Identifying ch Managing the personal know clients' needs Digitalisation in improving Professional I professional I a real work en Management Beverage indu	anges in tre customer e wledge and p of the hospi business eff dentity and Food and Be nvironment. and leaders ustry. Demo ills in a serv od and Bever	nds in the cat experience. De practical skills tality busines iciency. Practice. Den verage service hip in the Foo nstrate managice industry corage operation	ering sector. veloping s to meet s and its role nonstrate e standards in d and gement and ontext. ns related to	4 4 3	3
	2. 3. 4.	Identifying che Managing the personal know clients' needs Digitalisation in improving Professional I professional I a real work en Management Beverage indu leadership sk Managing Foothe accommod	anges in tre customer exwledge and p of the hospi business eff dentity and Food and Be nvironment. and leaders ustry. Demo ills in a serv od and Bever dation servi	nds in the cat experience. Decoractical skills tality businesticiency. Practice. Denoverage services hip in the Foonstrate managice industry corage operation	ering sector. veloping s to meet s and its role nonstrate e standards in d and gement and ontext. ns related to	4 3 3	3
	2. 3. 4. 5.	Identifying ch Managing the personal know clients' needs Digitalisation in improving Professional I professional I a real work en Management Beverage induleadership sk Managing Foot the accommon and Events.	anges in tre customer e wledge and p of the hospi business eff dentity and Food and Be nvironment. and leaders ustry. Demo ills in a serv od and Bever dation servi Gastronomy	nds in the cat experience. De practical skills tality busines iciency. Practice. Den verage service hip in the Foo nstrate managice industry constrate managing rage operation ces. Managing	ering sector. veloping s to meet s and its role nonstrate e standards in d and gement and ontext. ns related to g Conference	4 4 3 3	3
	2. 3. 4. 5. 6.	Identifying che Managing the personal know clients' needs Digitalisation in improving Professional I professional I a real work en Management Beverage induleadership sk Managing Foothe accommodand Events. International	anges in tre customer e wledge and p of the hospi business eff dentity and Food and Be nvironment. and leaders ustry. Demo ills in a serv od and Bever dation servi Gastronomy erage Indus ur.	nds in the cate experience. Despractical skills tality busines iciency. Practice. Denverage service hip in the Foonstrate managice industry crage operation ces. Managing try Marketing	ering sector. veloping s to meet s and its role nonstrate e standards in d and gement and ontext. ns related to g Conference g Essentials.	4 4 3 3	3

		Total: 40			25	15	
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	Organisation of students' independent work: At the end of the module, students take an assessment in which they demonstrate their skills in the food and beverage industry. The assessment work is done individually. The work is submitted in written format and students also present the work practically in a final seminar. Assignment characteristics: Learn about the food and beverage industry, including different styles of food and beverage. Examine food and beverage outlets, rating systems and current industry trends. Demonstrate professional food and beverage service standards in a real work environment. Compare the ways in which different food and beverage establishments use technology to improve operational efficiency.						
Evaluation criteria of study results	Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.						
	Assessment type	% of the					
		final grade	1.	2.	3.	4.	
	Intermediate assessment	25	X			X	
	Exam	75	X	X	X	X	
		100					
Obligatory literature	 Cousins, J., Foskett, D., Graham, D., Hollier, A. (2019). Food and Beverage Management (5th ed.). UK: Goodfellow Publishers. Hudson, S., Hudson, L. (2017). Customer Service in Tourism and Hospitality (2nd ed.). UK: Goodfellow Publishers. 						
Additional literature Other sources of information	 (2nd ed.). UK: Goodfellow Publishers. Abukhalifeh, A. (2014). Improving the Performance of Food and Beverage Departments (1st ed.). Germany: Lambert Academic Publishing. Boussard, S. (2021). Food and Beverage Management in the Luxury Hotel Industry ([edition unavailable]). USA: Business Expert Press. 						

MANAGING THE CUSTOMER EXPERIENCE

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		KLIENTU PIEREDZES VEIDOŠANA MANAGING THE CUSTOMER EXPERIENCE					
Course developer(s)	Mg. sc	c. Iveta Vanag	ga				
Study course provider(s)	Mg. sc	c. Iveta Vanag	ga				
Study course scope and			Contac	ct Hours	Final	Student's	
implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Test/Exam	individua work	l Total
	3	2.	21	9	Test	45	75
Requirements for completing the study course	No red	No requirements					
Purpose of the study course	create	e guest experi ents, develop	ence by an ing a stra	alyzing the r tegy for at	nding of how heeds and wish tracting poter with customers	nes of differ ntial custon	ent guest ners and
Planned study results	1) id se 2) cr 3) de m cc ex 4) pr	segment; 2) create and analyze a customer experience map (customer experience map); 3) describe the basic principles of using customer relations and transaction management systems (Customer Relation Management - CRM) and/or computer applications and analyze their importance in creating customer experience;					
Study course content and						Met	
plan	No.	P	lanned topi	cs or activitie	es	(contact	Practice
		Customer Exp Hospitality In		nagement in 1	the	1	
		Market segme hospitality cu		creating a po	ortrait of	2	2
		Customer exp conclusions.	erience map	o: creation, ar	nalysis and	3	2
	h	Customer con	•	their manage	ement.	2	2
		Mid-term pap		1		2	
		systems (<i>Cust</i>			management ent -CRM).	3	
	7.	New technolo creating custo in customer re technologies i	omer experie elationship	ence. Digital t management	echnologies . Digital	2	
	8.	Social media of industry, its in creating custo	mportance i omer experi	n customer se ence.	ervice and	2	2
		Basic element peculiarities o				2	1
	10.	Final Test.				2	

	Total: 30		2	21	9	1	
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	Students attends lectures, participates in seminars, writes tests, performs practical work (for defense and presentation) and passes the test. Lectures, written tests, guest lectures, role-plays in groups. Seminars, discussions, project online work, situation analysis, excursions and site visits. Preparation and presentation of independent work individually and in groups. Work in the library, with online resources, independent studies, research in groups and individually.						
Evaluation criteria of study results	Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68. Assessment type % of the Study results						
	Assessment type	tudy r	esults				
		final grade	1.	2.	3.	4.	
	Seminar with a presentation -1	25	X	X			
	Seminar with a presentation -2	25			X	X	
	Intermediate assessment	20	X		X		
	Final Test	30	X	X	X	X	
		100					
Obligatory literature Additional literature Other sources of information	 Horner, S., Swarbrooke, J. (2016). Cons and Francis Group. Robbins, S., Judge, T., Vohra, N. (2018). India: Pearson India. Pasnaka, I. (2014). Klientu apkalpošana Rīga: "HOTEL SCHOOL" Viesnīcu bizne Pasnaka, I. (2014). Klientu apkalpošana 	Organizational a – Darba kultūr sa koledža.	Behavi -a, kas v	or , 18 · vērsta ı	th edit uz klie	ion. ntu.	
	 "HOTEL SCHOOL" Viesnīcu biznesa kol Pasnaka, I. (2014). Klientu apkalpošana Rīga: "HOTEL SCHOOL" Viesnīcu bizne Pasnaka, I. (2014). Klientu apkalpošana valodā. Rīga: "HOTEL SCHOOL" Viesnīcu bizne Tanji, H. (2014). Hospitality Career Opputhe Hotel, Restaurant & Cruise Indu Independent Publishing Platform. 	edža. a – Prasību uzzi sa koledža. na – Profesionā tu biznesa kolec portunities: Lea	nāšana ālā terī dža. rn Secr	un pie minolo rets to (epildīša ģija ar Get Job	ana. ngļu es in	

LAWS IN THE HOSPITALITY INDUSTRY

Name of the study course in Latvian and English	LIKUMI VIESMĪLĪBAS NOZARĒ LAWS IN THE HOSPITALITY INDUSTRY						
Course developer(s)	MIB,	Mg. paed. Olga	Zvereva				
Study course provider(s)	MIB,	Mg. paed. Olga	Zvereva				
Study course scope and	БСШС	C	Contac	ct Hours	Final	Student's	
implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Test/Exam	individua work	l Total
	3	3.	21	9	Test	45	75
Requirements for completing the study course	Not re	equired					
Purpose of the study course	the R impac assoc	Develop students' understanding of the requirements of the legal framework of the Republic of Latvia and the EU, including labor law, consumer law, etc., the impact of regulation on the operation of a hospitality company and the risks associated with their management, as well as to provide practical knowledge of ethical considerations in the field of hospitality services.					
Planned study results	After	After successfully completing this course, the student is able to:					
	 describe and explain the requirements of regulatory acts and ethical considerations in the field of hospitality services; explain the basic principles of labor law and identify the impact of labor legislation on business practices and decision-making; apply the regulatory acts regulating consumer rights in tourism; develop a risk management plan related to legal regulation for the hospitality company and provide proposals for reducing or eliminating risks. 						
Study course content and		ompany and p	TOVICE Prop	osais for reut	icing of cililina	Met	hod
plan	No.	o. Planned topics or activities		(contac	t hours)		
						Lectures	Practice
	1.	Introduction of Industry'. Reg hospitality ind Risk manager	gulatory requ dustry. Guid	uirements in elines to entr	the epreneurs.	3	2
	2.	Regulatory re developing bu industry. Doc rules.	isiness activ	ities in the ho	ospitality	3	1
	3.	Licenses for h Licensing, cer certification.				2	1
	4. Labour law and labour relations. Labour legal relations norms. Duties and responsibilities of employees. Rules of internal order. Occupational standards.				1		
	5.	Requirements protection, ele Sanitary, gene requirements	ectrical and eral and pers	fire safety re	gulations.	3	1
	6.	Personal data framework fo advertising. D	r consumer	protection. B	idding and	3	1

		consumers.					
	7.	Hospitality company env systems and quality man principles of professiona confidentiality.	agement standa	ırds. Basic		2	1
	8.	Review of Learning Outco	omes, preparing	g to final		1	1
	9.	9. Final Test				2	
		Tot	al: 30			21	9
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work Evaluation criteria of study results	The student attends the lectures, participates performs practical work with defence and present Seminars, discussions, project work online, case st Preparation and presentation of individual work in Work in the library, with online resources, independent individual. 1. Presentation at the seminar: Requirements of hospitality industry, presentation PowerPoir researches, selects information about the redocuments of the hospitality industry according to summary at the seminar. 2. Independent work, project work in group "Legislative risk management plan for a hospitalities the risks associated with the legislatic draws up and presents a risk management plan. Completion of the study course is evaluated at the accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCH August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedure."				, and tall excursion ually and tally	d in grows, group docume by. The opic, pronger and proposed in the pitality 10-poing the Rusiness	final exam. field trips. field trips. for research or research or student normative esents the esentation e student company, or scale in epublic of
	riage	Assessment type	% of the	edures iv	Study 1		
			final grade	1.	2.	3.	4.
	Inde	pendent Work 1	20	Х	X		
	Inde	pendent Work 2	40	X	X	X	X
	Inter	im Test 1	10	X	X	X	
	Final	Test	30	X	X	X	
			100				
Obligatory literature	 LR Saeima. (19.02.1998.). Law On the Supervision of the Handling of Food. Entry into force 20.03.1998.). LR Saeima. (13.04.2000.). The Commercial Law. Entry into force 01.01.2002. LR Saeima. (20.06.2001.). Labour Protection Law. Entry into force 01.01.2002. LR Saeima. (20.06.2001.). Labour Law. Entry into force 01.06.2002. LR Saeima. (07.04.2004.). Law On the Safety of Goods and Services. Entry into force 01.05.2004. 						01.01.2002. ee 02.
Additional literature	5.	The European Parlamen		il. Regulat	tion (EC) No 85	2/2004 on
Other sources of information	6. 7. 8.	LR Saeima. (20.12.1999.). Tourism Law.). Advertising L ployment contra	aw. Entry	into for	ce 24.0	1.2000.
	9.	9		esības. Zv	aigzne <i>l</i>	ABC. Rīg	a.

10. EUR-LEX. (2023). Summaries of EU legislation. Available at http://eu-
ropa.eu/legislation summaries/index en.htm
11. EUR-LEX webpage. (2023). Available at https://eur-lex.europa.eu/ho-
mepage.html?locale=en
All sources of information have been reviewed on 30.08.2023.

QUALITY MANAGEMENT IN HOSPITALITY

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		KVALITĀTES VADĪBA VIESMĪLĪBĀ QUALITY MANAGEMENT IN HOSPITALITY								
Course developer(s)	Mg. oe	ec., Mg. philol.	Jekaterina ŀ	Korjuhina						
Study course provider(s)	Mg. oe	ec., Mg. philol.	Jekaterina k	Korjuhina						
Study course scope and			Contac	ct Hours	Final	Student's	:			
implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Test/Exam	individua work	l Total			
	3	3.	21	9	Test	45 75				
Requirements for completing the study course	Not re	Not required								
Purpose of the study course	qualit hospit meast	To provide students with practical and theoretical knowledge of the basics of quality management in hospitality, quality management systems and standards in hospitality, quality characteristics of products and services, evaluation and measurement of guest satisfaction, as well as implementation, maintenance and development of the quality management system.								
Planned study results	1) ex pi 2) as fo 3) or he	After successfully completing this course, the student is able to: 1) explain the concept of quality and its influencing factors; describe the principles of quality management in a hospitality company; 2) assess the quality of the hospitality company's services and develop proposals for its improvement in the hotel; 3) organize systematic acquisition and processing of customer reviews about hotel services;								
Study course content and						Met	hod			
plan	No.	F	Planned topi	cs or activitie	es	(contact				
		T . 1	1 1 .		1. 1.,	Lectures	Practice			
	1.	Introduction to the subject. Understanding quality. Concepts of quality and quality management. Basic principles and elements of quality management. Quality management as a system.				2				
	2.	Quality princi management: Feigenbaum, differences.	theories of	Schuhart, Dei	ming, Juran,	2	2			
	3.	Customer sati identifying ne selection of ef customers.	eds. Contini	uous improve		2	2			
	4.	Quality assurance system. ISO 9000 series standards. Quality management system structure, application, costs, implementation, use of documentation, application of standards, development of an action plan, assessment methodologies.								
	5.	Quality management system development plan. The need for quality control, history of quality control, quality systems and accreditations.								
	6.	Quality audit. measurement implementati	t: document	ation systems	5,	2				

		procedure, comp results / future p		evious activ	rity					
	7.	Certification and system. Industry benchmarking. So	standards. Con	npetitors,		2				
	8.	Customer feedba feedback: survey groups, meetings communication t Clarifying the situ action, accuracy of	s, questionnaire . The importan hroughout the aation, determi	es, complair ce of organization	nts, focus n.	2	2			
	9.	Application of qu assessment. Staff	es. Self-	3	1					
	10.	Test			2					
			ļ	21	9					
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	textl	Students' independent work is organized individually and consists of extbooks, internet resources and databases. Independent work - preser report.								
		The students' assignment is connected with improvement of the quality management system in the hospitality related company.								
	prine mod	ents choose an en ciples of quality ma els that measure th ormance of the org	magement, idea e quality of ser	is and theor vices, stude	ries of scien nts suggest	tists, the be	est-known			
	Man: table	ents show a prese agement technique of contents, in entation and repor	es by "X" Enterp troduction, th	rise" (not le ree parts,	ss than 15	pages; with	title page,			
	•	theoretical back overall descripti case, examples o recommendation	on of an enterp If poor-quality 1	rise, descril nanagemen	be the situa it) at an ent					
Evaluation criteria of study results	acco Latv	pletion of the stud rdance with the ro ia of June 13, 2023 ast 27, 2019 "Study	egulations of the No. 305 and "	ne Cabinet HOTEL SCH	of Minister 100L" Hote	rs of the Rel Business	epublic of			
	As	sessment type	% of the		Study	results				
			final grade	1.	2.	3.	4.			
		entation	40	X X	X	X	X X			
	Repo Test	11	20	X	X	Λ	Λ			
			100							
Obligatory literature		Dale, B.G., Bamfor Resource Gateway. Hoyle, D. (2007). 12/09/2023, fromanagement-esse	6th edition. US Quality Manag om: https://v	SA: Wiley. ement Esse	ntials. USA	: Elsevier.	Accessed:			
Additional literature Other sources of information	3.									

- 2.Al-Ababneh, M.M., Al-Shakhsheer, F.J., Al-Badarneh, M.B. & Masadeh, M.A. (2022). The Role of Total Quality Management Practices in Improving Service Recovery Performance through Service Innovation in Jordan's Five-Star Hotels. African Journal of Hospitality, Tourism and Leisure, 11(1):169-189 DOI: https://doi.org/10.46222/ajhtl.19770720.219 Available at: https://www.ajhtl.com/uploads/7/1/6/3/7163688/article_13_11_1_169-189_1_.pdf
- 3.Hussain, M. Khan, J. (2020). Key Success Factors of Total Quality Management (Tqm) for the Hospitality Sector. A Critical Review of the Literature. European Journal of Hospitality and Tourism Research, Vol.8, No.2, pp.1-17. Available at: https://www.eajournals.org/wp-content/uploads/Key-Success-Factors-of-Total-Quality-Management-TQM-for-the-Hospitality-Sector.pdf
- 6. 4.Sin, K., Lo, M., Mohamad, A., AL MAMUN, A., & Sim, C. (2023). Selecting Total Quality Management (TQM) Best Practices in the Hotel Industry Environment: A Hybrid Model based on DEMATEL and ANP. International Journal of Supply and Operations Management, 10(3), 245-270. doi: 10.22034/ijsom.2023.108972.2097 Available at: http://www.ijsom.com/article_2908_41137d468d633ac6cc048ae8de09f34 3.pdf
- 7. Nikadimov, O. (2017). *Quality management in Business*. Rīga: "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel business college.
- 8. Grigoroudis, E., Siskos, Y. (2012). *Customer Satisfaction Evaluation: Methods for Measuring and Implementing Service Quality*. USA: Springer.
- 9. Kandampully, J., Mok, C., Sparks, B. (2013). *Service Quality Management in Hospitality, Tourism, and Leisure.* USA: Routledge.
- 10. Orr, M. (2014). *Star Quality Hospitality: The Key to a Successful Hospitality Business*. UK: Rethink Press.
- 11. Hamadache, A. (2013). *21 Ways to Create Impeccable Hotel Customer Service that leaves a Lasting Impression*. UK: Rethink Press.

HOTEL MANAGEMENT SOFTWARE

Name of the study course in Latvian and English	VIESNĪCAS VADĪBAS DATORPROGRAMMAS HOTEL MANAGEMENT SOFTWARE									
Course developer(s)	Mg. oe	ec. Dzintars Pr	riedītis							
Study course provider(s)	Mg. oe	ec. Dzintars Pr	riedītis							
Study course scope and			Contac	ct Hours	Final	Student's	s			
implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Final Test/Exam	individua work	l Total			
	5	3.	12	38	Exam	75	125			
Requirements for completing the study course	The co	ourse "Managi								
Purpose of the study course	impor possik acqua advan	To provide students with a general idea of the latest technologies and their importance in ensuring the efficiency of economic activity, as well as the possibilities of digitization and automation in hospitality companies. Practical acquaintance with different software and application types, evaluate their advantages and disadvantages. Develop practical skills in working with the hotel property management system <i>Oracle Opera PMS</i> .								
Planned study results	1) extends to the control of the con	 technologies in hospitality companies; to identify opportunities for digitization and automation in the operational activities of hotels, as well as in the creation of customer experience; the advantages and disadvantages of various technologies and tools (<i>PMS</i>, <i>RMS</i>, <i>POS</i>, etc.). to identify the current and latest trends of the hospitality and tourism industry in the field of digital technologies; performing the main functions of Oracle Opera PMS throughout the guest service cycle (for creating a profile, making a reservation, check-in/check-out, working with invoices and reports); 								
Study course content and						Met	hod			
plan	No.	F	Planned topi	cs or activitie	S	(contac	t hours)			
						Lectures	Practical			
	1.	Introduction technologies i importance.				2				
		Latest techno development	-			2				
	3.	Main hotel ma channel mana Major softwa	iger a, busin	ess intelligen	S, CRM, online ce tool, etc.).	4	4			
	4. Booking module, its working principles, advantages and disadvantages.									
	5.	Digital marke	ting tools ar	ıd their usage		2	2			
	6.	Presentation	of independ	ent work.			2			
		Introduction t and using the					4			
		Management reservation.	of prices an	d hotel rooms	s. Making a		8			

	9.	Check-in and Ch	eck-out. Grou	bookir	ngs.		į.		8	
	10.	Reports and set				trol.			4	
	11.	Review of study exam.							2	
	12.	Final exam.							2	
			Total: 50)			1	2	38	
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	preso Indiv with indiv indiv At th	Students conduct individual research on the chosen hotel computer software, present it in the practical seminar, and also answer the teacher's questions. Individual practical work with <i>Oracle Opera PMS</i> is performed. A computer class with the hotel management software <i>Oracle Opera PMS</i> is provided. Students work individually under the guidance of a teacher, completing the tasks given both individually and as a group: At the end of the course, students take an exam consisting of practical tasks <i>in Oracle Opera PMS</i> .								
Evaluation criteria of study results	acco Latvi Augu	Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.								
	Ass	sessment type	% of the final grade			Study	results			
			illiai grauc	1.	2.	3.	4.	5.	6.	
	Inde	ependent work	40	X	X	X	X			
		Exam	60					X	X	
			100							
Obligatory literature	2. 3.	https://docs.oracle.com/cd/E53533_01/index.html 2. Hotel software comparison, reviews, recommendations. Accessed: 24/08/2 from: https://hoteltechreport.com/								
Additional literature Other sources of information										

SALES MANAGEMENT

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		PĀRDOŠANAS VADĪBA SALES MANAGEMENT								
Course developer(s)	Mg. o	ec. Sabīne Jans	one							
Study course provider(s)	Mg. o	ec. Sabīne Jans	one							
Study course scope and implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Contac Lectures	et Hours Practice	Final Test/Exam	Student's individua work				
	3 3. 21 9 Test Study courses "The Contemporary Hospitality Accommodation Services".					45 7				
Requirements for completing the study course			Hospitality In	Industry", "Managing						
Purpose of the study course	comp and under	Introduce students to sales management in today's highly dynamic and competitive hospitality industry, driven by the rapid development of e-commerce and globalisation. To provide a deeper knowledge of the importance of understanding customer needs, key sales processes, including key financial and performance indicators.								
Planned study results	After 1) 2) 3) 4)	 industry, the structure of a sales organisation and the key competencies of sales personnel; 2) analyse sales processes, results achieved and calculate key sales indicators; apply the principles of successful sales in the hospitality industry: offer hotel services to potential customers based on their needs, preferences, opportunities, as well as maintaining relationships with existing customers; 								
Study course content and plan	No.	P	lanned topi	cs or activitie	s	Metal (contact				
		Introduction to the course, aim of the study course, planned results, lecture plan				1140440				
	1.				tudy course,	1				
	1. 2.		ts, lecture p f sales mana	lan gement. Sale	S	2	1			
		planned resulting Key aspects of	ts, lecture p f sales mana specifics in l es of selling ustomer C2C es and dynar	gement. Salestospiyality in (business to a), their impactions. Customers.	s dustry. business B2B, tt upon buyer		1			
	2.	Rey aspects of management: Different mod customer to cu and seller role	ts, lecture p f sales mana specifics in l es of selling ustomer C2C es and dynamanagemen new techno	gement. Salest nospiyality in (business to a), their impact nics. Customet. (CRM)	s dustry. business B2B, et upon buyer er	2				
	2.	Planned resulting Rey aspects of management and customer to cuand seller role Relationship of The impact of management of management of management of the seller role and sell	ts, lecture p f sales mana specifics in l es of selling ustomer C2C es and dynam nanagemen new techno environmen - The struct spitality inde	gement. Sales nospiyality in (business to a), their impact nics. Custom t. (CRM) logy on the s t. Online envi	dustry. business B2B, et upon buyer er ales ironment epartments	3	1			
	2. 3. 4.	planned result Key aspects of management so the customer to custom	ts, lecture p f sales mana specifics in l es of selling ustomer C2C es and dynam managemen f new techno environmen The struct spitality indual sales dep sales distrib al property	gement. Sales nospiyality in (business to i)), their impact nics. Customet. (CRM) logy on the set. Online environments. ure of sales dustry and howartments. ution channel websites, soci	business B2B, et upon buyer er ales ironment epartments w they differ els hotels can cial media,	3	1			
	2. 3. 4.	planned result Key aspects of management of the customer to custom	ts, lecture p f sales mana specifics in l es of selling astomer C2C es and dynam anagemen new techno environmen The struct spitality indual sales dep sales distrib al property ation system techniques: ling and em The sales cy	gement. Salestospiyality in (business to a), their impactions. Customet. (CRM) logy on the state of sales dustry and howartments. ution channel websites, socias, online travupgrading heployee incent	business B2B, et upon buyer er ales ironment epartments w they differ els hotels can cial media, yel agents.	3 3	1 1 1			

								=	
		handling objections, behaviour and overp		o', ethics of					
	9.	The link between ho management. Perfor				2	1		
	10.	Individual work pre	sentations. Fina	l of the cou	rse.		2		
			Total: 30			21	9		
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	work mate In th	e first independent w	tabases and	l teachi	ng				
	At th their	management spectru e end of the course, s ability to critically ev o perform key calcula							
Evaluation criteria of study results	accoi Latvi	Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.							
	P	ssessment type	% of the		Stud	ly results			
		71	final grade	1.	2.	3.	4	4.	
	Inter	mediate assessment	30	X	X	X			
		Final Test	70	X	X	X	У	X	
			100						
Obligatory literature	 2. 3. 	Bloomsbury Publishii	agemer	n. USA: Prentice Hall. gement. 1st edition. USA d Sales Management. 10th					
Additional literature Other sources of information	5. 6. 7.	Smith, RA and Siguaw USA: Wiley. Rogers, B. (2011). <i>Ret</i> Hoyer, WD, MacInnis Cengage learning. Nikadimovs, O. (2016 SCHOOL" Hotel busin	chinking Sales M s, DJ, & Pieters s). Sales Develop	anagement , R. (2016)	t. 1st ed). <i>Cons</i> ı	ition. USA: V	Wiley. Jour. US	SA:	

CONFERENCE AND BANQUETING MANAGEMENT

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		FERENČU UN I FERENCE AND							
Course developer(s)	Mg. o	ec. Gaļina Buko	ovska						
Study course provider(s)	Mg. o	ec. Gaļina Buko	ovska						
Study course scope and implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Contac Lectures	ct Hours Practice	Final Test/Exam	Student's individua work			
	4 3. 28 12 Exam					60	100		
Requirements for completing the study course	"The	Contemporary	wledge <i>of M</i> .	S Office.					
Purpose of the study course	confe practi	To provide students with knowledge and understanding of the event and conference industry, job duties and necessary management skills. To develop practical skills to organize and control the progress of various events, as well as to evaluate their effectiveness according to the organization's goals.							
Planned study results	1) cl d 2) d in 3) o cc tc 4) e	 international standards; outsource the resources and logistics of conferences and events, coordinate cooperation with external service providers to provide a full spectrum service to clients; 							
Study course content and plan	No.	F	Planned topi	cs or activitie	es	Met (contact			
	1.		ous categori ce industry.	es of events i New trends a	l event in the banquet and the impact	5	2		
	2.	Management industry - var main organiza qualities and	ious positio ational respo	ns and respo	nsibilities,	3	1		
	3.	Layouts of cor professional s		d event room	s, required	3	2		
	4.	Event technol requirements		echnical equip	oment	4	2		
	Additional services – catering services and special requirements; business center facilities and services.								
	6. Offer preparation, budgeting.								
	7.	Event condition and quality condition others).				4			
			Tota	al: 40		28	12		
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of		The study course consists of practical and group work, which provides for literature research, analysis of static and published materials in media, summaries							

students' independent work	and conclusions. Pra independent works, th in which students par students, are planned exam, which consists of	ne results of wh ticipate in disc - a seminar. At	ich are presussion and the end of t	sented, bas l exchange the course,	ed specific a of opinions	analysis and s with other
Evaluation criteria of study results	Completion of the student accordance with the Latvia of June 13, 202 August 27, 2019 "Student Student	regulations of 3 No. 305 and	the Cabine "HOTEL SO	et of Minist CHOOL" Ho	ters of the otel Busines	Republic of
	Assessment type	% of the final grade		Study	results	
		imai grade	1.	1. 2. 3.		4.
	Intermediate assesment	50	X	X	X	
	Exam	50				X
		100				
Additional literature Other sources of information	Corporate Events 2. Conway, DG (20 Planning and Org 3. Rubene, T. (2015 plānošana, apkala Viesnīcu biznesa 4. Getz, D. (2021). D Tourism. UK: Goo 5. Davidson, R. (201	109). The Even anizing a Volun). Konferenču u pošana un kvali koledža. Dictionary of Eve dfellow Publisl 19). Business Ev	nt Manager ntary or Pul n banketu o tātes vadīb ents Studies ners. ents (2nd I	r's Bible: T blic Event. U organizācij a. Rīga: "H s, Event Ma Edition). UI	The Comple UK: Robinso as vadība. E OTEL SCHO nagement a	te Guide to on. Banketu OL" ond Event
	6. Astroff, M.T. (201 Institute of the Ai 7. Torkildsen, G. (201 8. Baranov, S. I. (201 9. Milic, M. (2010). '12/09/2023, fron development-of-1 10. ICCA. (2019). Am from: https://ww. 11. American Expres Events Forecast. https://www.am events/meetingshttps://www.am meetings-eventshttps://www.am meetings-events-12. Weber, K., Ladkin the 21st Century. 13. Skift (2017). The September 2023, conferences-ever 14. Sanders, K. C. (20 (And Why It's Sohttps://www.soc	11). Convention merican Hotel I (105). Leisure and (109). MICE. Opit The history and meetings-industrial bassador Program. Case of Conferences (201 exglobal busined forecast (201 exgloba	Management Motel Associated Recreation of Projekt I developm w.seebtm.c. etry/ ram Publicates Travel. (19/2023, fr. esstravel.co. 19), esstravel.c	ent and Ser c. on Manage ctirovanije. eent of mee om/en/the ations. Acc dge/benefi (2019). Glo om: om/ca/mee om/the-atla om/the-atla ing the Con vent Touris Events 201 cift.com/re ent Plannin /09/2023, -planning/	ment. UK: R Russia: Pab tings. Acces e-history-an essed: 12/0 t.cfm?benef obal Meeting etings- as/2018-glo as/2017-glo avention Inc m, Volume ar, Volume ar, Accessed ports/state ag & Coordi from:	ducational outledge. olik Pro. ssed: id- 9/2023, itid=3716 gs and obal - obal- lustry in 6, Issue 4. d: 12 - nating

- https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=t8mNZps07do
- 16. CONVENE 2020. Rob Davidson || A Deep Dive into the Latest Meeting Industry Trends. Viewed: 12/09/2023, from: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=wcijTV0a8tU
- 17. MICE Tourism Meetings Industry. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=J-gF-psvROA
- 18. Behind the scenes: Luxury wedding, London. Viewed: 12/09/2023, from: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7DQ03MdRT7I
- 19. Day in the Life: Events Manager Roger Hooker. Viewed: 12/09/2023, from: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=oUjCwvRmU2s
- 20. Life of the event manager. Viewed: 12/09/2023, from: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5HzMbSGg6VA
- 21. Plan event sample. Viewed: 12/09/2023, from: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pJXb8dPLMVI

Terminology sources [online]:

- 22. https://www.mpi.org/search?q=terminology
- 23. https://www.eventplannerspain.com/en/glossario
- 24. http://www.micefinder.com/mice-glossary.html
- 25. http://www.termcoord.eu/wp-content/uploads/2016/07/meeting-industry-terminology.pdf

SUPPLY CHAIN AND SUSTAINABLE RESOURCE MANAGEMENT

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		SAGĀDE UN ILGTSPĒJĪGA RESURSU PĀRVALDĪBA SUPPLY CHAIN AND SUSTAINABLE RESOURCE MANAGEMENT									
Course developer(s)	Mg. oe	ec. Dzintars Pr	iedītis								
Study course provider(s)	Romā	ns Artamonov	'S								
Study course scope and implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Contac	et Hours Practice	Final Test/Exam	Student's individua work					
	4	4.	28	12	Exam	60	100				
Requirements for completing the study course	Indus				irses "The Cont ices", "Managin						
Purpose of the study course	the co hotel, provid	To introduce students to sustainable and responsible management of resources in the company and to provide practical knowledge of procurement processes in the hotel, evaluating the needs of hotel departments, selecting external service providers and suppliers, organizing deliveries and ensuring quality control of services and goods.									
Planned study results	1) re pi 2) ar of 3) or pi 4) ev da 5) er 6) pi	of services in the hotel departments; 3) organize, in cooperation with the hotel management, the necessary procurement of security, based on the evaluation of the offer; 4) evaluate and select external service providers and suppliers and organize daily cooperation with them for the provision of services or goods; 5) ensure quality control of purchased or rented services or goods;									
Study course content and plan	No.	F	Planned topi	cs or activitie	es	Met (contact Lectures					
		Introduction t Supply Chain			spitality	2	Fractice				
	2.	Basic principl	es of resour	ce managem	ent.	2					
		Resources – e planning and			resource	2	1				
	4.	Supply organi	izations - us	e of technolo	gy.	2	2				
	5.	Supply chain management - relationships with suppliers and logistics service providers. The benefits of effective supply chain management.					1				
	6.	Development of procurement strategies, policies and procedures. Demand management, forecasting and planning.				2	2				
	7.	Factors affect	ing supply c	hain integrat	ion decisions.	1					
	8.	Hospitality su	pply chain.			1					
		Global trends the hospitality	2	1							
		markets and l		P P							

	contracts, tende	r procedures a	nd dog						
	201101 (1200) 1211(12	i procedures a	iiu uoci	uments					
11.	Customer relations, conganizations, con	2	2						
12.			, produ	ctivity,	health	2	2	1	
13.	(CSR) initiatives	in hospitality,		-	-	2	2		
"Green Key" eco program criteria for hotel certification. Energy and Utilities Management and Strategies.							2		
15. The most frequently applied methods for sustainable use of resources in hotels. 16. Exam. Total: 40						2	2		
								2	
						2	8	12	
supp hosp Key" At th close Comp accord	supply chain plan and sustainable environmental analysis, an assessmen hospitality company's structure and resource use, as well as review the Key" eco program criteria for hotel certification. Works are presented in se At the end of the course, students take a written exam consisting of op-								
				ocedui					
ASS	sessment type	final grade	1	2			5.	6.	
-	1st seminar	25	X	X					
2	2nd seminar	25			Х	X			
3	Brd seminar	25					X	X	
	Exam	30	X	X	X	X	X	X	
		100							
2. 3. 4. 5. 6. 7.	 Christopher, M. (2016). Logistics & Supply Chain Management. Publishing International. Russell, R., Taylor, B., Bayley, T., & Castillo, I. (2019). Operations Man (2nd ed.). USA: Wiley [Perlego]. Feinstein, A., Hertzman, J., & Stefanelli, J. (2017). Purchasing (9th e Wiley [Perlego]. Nikadimovs, O. (2016). Facilities Operations and Management. Riga: SCHOOL" Hotel business college. Grazi, S. (2009). Can Hotels Accommodate Green? Examining What In Environmental Commitment in the Hotel Industry. Germany: VDM Ver. Farrington, B., Lyssons, K. (2012). Purchasing and Supply Chain Management. Right edition. UK: Pearson. 								
	12. 13. 14. 15. 16. Stude work Stude supp hosp Key" At the close Compactor Latvi Augus Ass. 2. 3. 4. 5. 6. 7. 8.	11. organizations, control and safety manal sustainability and green building and green subject to certification. Ensurategies. 15. The most frequent sustainable use a	11. organizations, change of organ 12. Human resource management and safety management. Sustainability and Corporate S (CSR) initiatives in hospitality, and green buildings. "Green Key" eco program crite certification. Energy and Utilit Strategies. 15. The most frequently applied m sustainable use of resources in 16. Exam. Total: 40 Students' independent work is org work consists of learning textbooks Students independently prepare an supply chain plan and sustainable e hospitality company's structure and Key" eco program criteria for hotel of At the end of the course, students closed type questions. Completion of the study course is ev accordance with the regulations of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and August 27, 2019 "Study and Examina Assessment type % of the final grade 1st seminar 25 2nd seminar 25 2nd seminar 25 Exam 30 100 1. Hugos, M.H. (2018). Essentials of 2. Christopher, M. (2016). Logis Publishing International. 3. Russell, R., Taylor, B., Bayley, T., (2nd ed.). USA: Wiley [Perlego]. 4. Feinstein, A., Hertzman, J., & St Wiley [Perlego]. 5. Nikadimovs, O. (2016). Facilitie SCHOOL" Hotel business college 6. Grazi, S. (2009). Can Hotels Acco Environmental Commitment in t 7. Farrington, B., Lyssons, K. (2012) 8th edition. UK: Pearson.	11. organizations, change of organization 12. Human resource management, product and safety management. Sustainability and Corporate Social Ref (CSR) initiatives in hospitality, sustain and green buildings. "Green Key" eco program criteria for locertification. Energy and Utilities Man Strategies. 15. The most frequently applied methods sustainable use of resources in hotels. 16. Exam. Total: 40 Students' independent work is organized work consists of learning textbooks, interr Students independently prepare and subm supply chain plan and sustainable environ hospitality company's structure and resour Key" eco program criteria for hotel certificat At the end of the course, students take a closed type questions. Completion of the study course is evaluated accordance with the regulations of the Callatvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTE August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Professional State of Supplementary 25 and seminar 25 and	11. organizations, change of organizational cultures and safety management. 12. Human resource management, productivity, and safety management. 13. (CSR) initiatives in hospitality, sustainable deand green buildings. 14. "Green Key" eco program criteria for hotel certification. Energy and Utilities Manageme Strategies. 15. The most frequently applied methods for sustainable use of resources in hotels. 16. Exam. 17. Total: 40 Students' independent work is organized indiviework consists of learning textbooks, internet resources in hotels. 16. Exam. 17. Total: 40 Students' independently prepare and submit to the supply chain plan and sustainable environmental hospitality company's structure and resource use Key" eco program criteria for hotel certification. We have the end of the course, students take a writtent closed type questions. 18. Completion of the study course is evaluated at the accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHC August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedured Assessment type who find grade final gra	11. organizations, change of organizational culture. 12. Human resource management, productivity, health and safety management. Sustainability and Corporate Social Responsibility (CSR) initiatives in hospitality, sustainable design and green buildings. "Green Key" eco program criteria for hotel certification. Energy and Utilities Management and Strategies. 15. The most frequently applied methods for sustainable use of resources in hotels. 16. Exam. Total: 40 Students' independent work is organized individually. Swork consists of learning textbooks, internet resources a Students independently prepare and submit to the instrusuply chain plan and sustainable environmental analysis hospitality company's structure and resource use, as well Key" eco program criteria for hotel certification. Works are At the end of the course, students take a written exam closed type questions. Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Minist Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hot August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4 Assessment type % of the final grade 1. 2. 3. 1st seminar 25 X X 2nd seminar 25 X X 100 1. Hugos, M.H. (2018). Essentials of Supply Chain Manage 2. Christopher, M. (2016). Logistics & Supply Chain Publishing International. 3. Russell, R., Taylor, B., Bayley, T., & Castillo, I. (2019). O (2nd ed.). USA: Wiley [Perlego]. 4. Feinstein, A., Hertzman, J., & Stefanelli, J. (2017). Pure Wiley [Perlego]. 5. Nikadimovs, O. (2016). Facilities Operations and Mana SCHOOL" Hotel business college. 6. Grazi, S. (2009). Can Hotels Accommodate Green? Exam Environmental Commitment in the Hotel Industry. Gern Farrington, B., Lyssons, K. (2012). Purchasing and Supple Stephon Commitment in the Hotel Industry. Gern Farrington, B., Lyssons, K. (2012). Purchasing and Supple Stephon Commitment in the Hotel Industry. Gern Farrington, B., Lyssons,	11. organizations, change of organizational culture. 12. Human resource management, productivity, health and safety management. Sustainability and Corporate Social Responsibility (CSR) initiatives in hospitality, sustainable design and green buildings. "Green Key" eco program criteria for hotel 4. certification. Energy and Utilities Management and Strategies. 15. The most frequently applied methods for sustainable use of resources in hotels. 16. Exam. Total: 40 2 Students' independent work is organized individually. Student work consists of learning textbooks, internet resources and lead Students independently prepare and submit to the instructor a supply chain plan and sustainable environmental analysis, an as hospitality company's structure and resource use, as well as rev Key" eco program criteria for hotel certification. Works are presen At the end of the course, students take a written exam consistic closed type questions. Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 1 accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Bus August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68. Assessment type 4 Study results 5 Kindy results 6 In 2 Study results 1 L 2 3 4 1 1st seminar 25 X X X 2nd seminar 25 X X X 2nd seminar 25 X X X 100 1. Hugos, M.H. (2018). Essentials of Supply Chain Management. (2nd ed.). USA: Wiley [Perlego]. 4. Feinstein, A., Hertzman, J., & Stefanelli, J. (2017). Purchasing Wiley [Perlego]. 5. Nikadimovs, O. (2016). Facilities Operations and Management SCHOOL" Hotel business college. Grazi, S. (2009). Can Hotels Accommodate Green? Examining Environmental Commitment in the Hotel Industry. Germany: V Farrington, B., Lyssons, K. (2012). Purchasing and Supply Cha 8th edition. UK: Pearson. 8. Slack, N., Brandon-Jones, A., Johnston, R. (2013). Operations M.	11. organizations, change of organizational culture. 12. Human resource management, productivity, health and safety management. Sustainability and Corporate Social Responsibility (CSR) initiatives in hospitality, sustainable design and green buildings. "Green Key" eco program criteria for hotel certification. Energy and Utilities Management and Strategies. 15. The most frequently applied methods for sustainable use of resources in hotels. 16. Exam. Total: 40 28 Students' independent work is organized individually. Students' ind work consists of learning textbooks, internet resources and learning students independently prepare and submit to the instructor a procusupply chain plan and sustainable environmental analysis, an assessm hospitality company's structure and resource use, as well as review th Key" eco program criteria for hotel certification. Works are presented in: At the end of the course, students take a written exam consisting of closed type questions. Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-poir accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Re Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68. Assessment type % of the final grade fin	

RESERVATION AND REVENUE MANAGEMENT

Name of the study course in Latvian and English	REZERVĀCIJU UN IEŅĒMUMU VADĪBA RESERVATION UN REVENUE MANAGEMENT									
Course developer(s)	Mg. oe	ec. Dzintars Pr	riedītis							
Study course provider(s)	Mg. oe	ec. Dzintars Pr	riedītis							
Study course scope and			Contac	ct Hours	Final	Student's				
implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Test/Exam	individua work	l Total			
	4	4.	28	12	Exam	60	100			
Requirements for completing					e" "Managing					
the study course		Courses "Managing Accommodation Services", "Managing and Runn Business", "Record Keeping and Finances", "Hotel Management Softwa								
Purpose of the study course	well a introd manag indica	as an underst luce students gement, to de	tanding of lot to the important to the i	key online so ortance of revical skills in ment, as we	e of hotel rese ales channels venue managen calculating and ll as using pri n-making.	and techno nent in moo d analyzing	logies. To lern hotel the main			
Planned study results	1) print the control of the control	 the hotel management system; describe the origins of revenue management and its impact on the hospitality industry, as well as explain key concepts; use online systems (OTA, GDS, etc.) in the sale of basic services and additional services; evaluate revenue management processes and their relationship to strategic, tactical and operational hospitality business objectives; analyze the quality and sources of information, as well as determine market segmentations in effective business analysis and forecasting; analyze market and evaluate the price policy of basic services provided by the hotel and additional services in the hotel; 								
Study course content and plan	No.	F	Planned topi	cs or activitie	S	Met (contac				
			•			Lectures	Practical			
		Introduction				2				
	2.	Booking processor individual storage of gue	and group of	•		4	2			
	3.	Main online sa CRS, GDS, OTA and review pl	l. Importanc	e of search, c	omparison	4	1			
		Intermediate					2			
	6. History, development, basic concepts, definitions and concepts of revenue management.									
	7.	The main indi hotel econom calculations.	ic activity ef	ficiency. Prac	tical	4	2			
	8.	Key operation in a hotel, from decisions, for	m defining b	usiness goals	, strategic	3	1			

		day tactical operations.												
	9.	Selection and processin and correct decision-ma Guest segmentation.				e	4		1	-				
	10.	Dynamic pricing. Key di pricing and revenue ma						cing. Key digital solutions and tools in revenue management.					1	-
	11.	Final exam.							2	:				
	Total: 40						28		12	2				
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	work mate At th	tudents' independent work is organized individually. Stuvork consists of learning textbooks, internet resources, dat naterials. At the end of the course, students take a written exam conclosed type questions.							learr	ning				
Evaluation criteria of study results	acco Latvi	Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.								c of				
		Assessment type	% of the final				dy res							
			grade	1.	2.	3.	4.	5.	6.	7.				
		Independent work. Intermediate test	30	X		X								
		Exam	70		X		X	X	X	X				
			100											
Obligatory literature	2. 3.	 Kasavan, M. L. (2013). <i>Managing Front Office Operations</i>. Ninth Edition. USE Educational Institute of the American Hotel Motel Assoc. Hayes, DK, Hayes, JD, Hayes, PA (2021). <i>Revenue Management for the American Management for the Management for the American Management for the Management fo</i>								JSA:				
Additional literature Other sources of information	5.	 Hospitality Industry. USA: Wiley. 4. Xotel. Hotel terminology and vocabulary. Accessed: 24/08/23 fr https://www.xotels.com/en/glossary 5. Little Hotelier. A guide to hotel revenue management. Accessed: 08/24 from: https://www.littlehotelier.com/blog/increase-yerevenue/revenue-management-small-hotels/ 								/23				

HOSPITALITY INDUSTRY MARKETING

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		MĪLĪBAS UZŅĪ PITALITY INDU								
Course developer(s)	Mg. o	ec. Ilona Beliat	skaya							
Study course provider(s)	Mg. o	ec. Ilona Beliat	skaya							
Study course scope and			Contac	ct Hours	D: 1	Student's	S			
implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Final Test/Exam	individua work	l Total			
	5	4.	35	15	Exam	75	125			
Requirements for completing the study course	Cours	ses "Profession	ial Commun	ication", Man	aging Accommo	odation Serv	vices".			
Purpose of the study course	making influents to ana	To provide students with knowledge and understanding of consumer decision-making processes in the hospitality industry and the ways in which a company can influence a guest's choice at various decision-making stages. To develop the skills to analyze and evaluate the services provided by the hotel, their compliance with the needs and wishes of the customers, to develop and introduce new services in cooperation with the hotel departments.								
Planned study results	1) id tl 2) d h 3) a tl 4) e a p 5) d	 that influence hospitality consumer behaviour and attitudes; 2) describe and compare the stages of the decision-making process in different hospitality companies and different customer segments (B2B and B2C); 3) analyze and evaluate the ways in which the hospitality company can influence the guest's choice at different decision-making stages; 4) evaluate the demand for products and services provided by the hotel according to the criteria set by the company's management and the possibilities of introducing new services; 5) develop a new product offer suitable for the hotel's target audience and guest segments; 								
Study course content and						Met	hod			
plan	No.	F	lanned topi	cs or activitie	S	(contact	t hours)			
						Lectures	Practice			
	1.	Introduction	to Hospitalit	y Marketing		3	1			
	2.	Marketing En				4	2			
	3.	What is Produ			Analysis	4	2			
	4.	Segmentation		_		3	1			
	5.	Market Resea				3	2			
	6.	Introduction to Decision-Mak		r Behaviour.	Consumer	4	2			
	7.	Influences on Marketing	Consumer I	Behaviour. Inf	fluencer	4	1			
	8. Experience Economy in Hospitalty Services						1			
	9. Promotion and Marketing communications. Digital Marketing						2			
	10.	Exam				3	1			
			Tota	al: 50		35	15			
Characteristics of the	<u>In-cla</u>	ss participatio	<u>n:</u>							

organization and tasks of students' independent work	Students are expected to contribute to the lectures by coming prepared with the homework exercises and actively participating in group discussions on the topic of the session. Students' participation will be assessed based on the quantity and quality of the input in class.								
	Individual written assignme Each student should write a		ludes:						
		•							
	Situational marketingDevelop a new marketOffer a new product fo	ing plan	chosen	hotel					
	The detailed requirements for introductory lecture.	or the written a	ssignm	ent wi	ll be pr	esente	d durin	ng the	
	<u>Exam</u>								
	After the course, students w course.	ill take an exan	n based	l on all	the to	pics co	vered i	n the	
Evaluation criteria of study results	Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.								
	Type of test	% of total			Study	results			
		rating	1.	2.	3.	4.	5.	6.	
	Homework exercises and	20							
	in-class group participation		X	X					
	Individual assignment	40			X	X	X	X	
	Exam	40	X	X	X	X	X	X	
		100							
Obligatory literature	 Kotler, P., Bowen, J. T., and Mackens J. C. (2010). Marketing for Hospitality and Tourism. USA: Prentice Hall. Bowie, D., & Buttle, F. (2013). Hospitality marketing. UK: Taylor & Francis. Kotler, P., Armstrong, G., Saunders, J., & Wong, W. (2005). Principles of marketing. 3rd European edition. UK: Pearson. Rao, KRM (2011). Services marketing. India: Pearson India. 								
Additional literature Other sources of information									

2.2. Part B (Limited Elective Courses) - Industry Study Courses

LATVIAN FOR FOREIGNERS

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		LATVIEŠU VALODA ĀRZEMNIEKIEM LATVIAN FOR FOREIGNERS						
Course developer(s)	Mg. pa	aed. Eduards Ā	Ādmīdiņš					
Study course provider(s)	Mg. pa	aed. Eduards Ā	Ādmīdiņš					
Study course scope and implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Contac Lectures	et Hours Practice	Final Test/Exam	Student's individua work		
	4	2.	28	12	Exam	60	100	
Requirements for completing the study course	No re	quirements						
Purpose of the study course		To provide students with knowledge and skills about the Latvian language, its use in various communication situations.						
Planned study results	1) u si 2) o 3) ir	simple and general topics; 2) observe the basic rules of Latvian language grammar and vocabulary;						
Study course content and plan	No. Planned topics or activities		Met (contact					
						Lectures	Practice	
	1.	Alphabet, notation of sounds and pronunciation in Latvian. Greeting phrases. Phrases for talking about yourself.				2		
	2.	Listening to so different situation person's nam	ations. Askin	ng questions a			2	
	3.	Phone number, its note. The use of the verbs "to be",					1	
	4.	Providing info		out yourself i	n written and	2	1	
	5.	Use of narrative expression using 3rd person pronouns. Names of the most frequently used professions. Their use in singular and plural, masculine and feminine.						
	6.	The use of the verbs "to study", "to live", "to work" together with a 1st person pronoun and a noun in				1		

7.	Use of the verbs "to be", "not to be" in the past and future with singular and plural personal pronouns. Use of time adverbs "today", "currently", "now", "already", "yesterday", "earlier", "tomorrow", "soon".	1	
8.	The use of personal pronouns with the 2nd conjugation verbs "see", "visit", "photograph" in the singular and plural in connection with the noun in the accusative case.	1	
9.	Nouns related to the city. Use of adjectives 'big', 'young', 'tall', 'small', 'short', 'beautiful', 'fast', 'slow', 'loud', 'quiet', 'narrow', 'wide' with a noun, matching gender and number. A lecture on nouns related to the city and adjectives.	1	
10.	Names of colors. Names of days. The most frequently used names of animals, plant places, water bodies.	1	
11.	The use of the verbs "go", "don't go" with personal pronouns in the present, past, future. Use of adverbs of place "inside", "outside".	1	
12.	Tasks that develop listening, speaking and reading skills using what has been learned. The use of the verbs "to look", "to see" in the expression of a command. The use of the exclamation 'here'.	1	2
13.	Nouns related to house. Description of your place of residence.	1	
14.	The verb "to rent" with a noun in the accusative case. Use of prepositions "to", "at", "behind", "below" with a noun in the genitive case.	1	
15.	Nouns related to family. Use of nouns in the dative.	1	
16.	Use of personal pronouns in the dative. Adjectives 'expensive', 'interesting', 'hard'/'difficult', 'hardworking', 'tall', 'good' and previously learned adjectives and their antonyms.	1	
17.	Application of previously learned in communication situations. Cutlery. Kitchen utensils, dishes for cooking.	1	1
18.	The use of the verbs "go", "drive", "fly" with the preposition "to" and the noun in the accusative and instrumental case.	1	
19.	Ordinal numerals, their use in masculine and feminine genders. Conjugation and use of interrogative pronouns in communicative situations.	1	
20.	The use of the verbs "eat", "drink", "read", "clean", "wash", "cook" with the 1st person singular pronoun in the present tense in connection with a noun in the accusative case.	1	
21.	Using nouns to indicate time. Use of adverbs of type "always", "usually", "often", "sometimes", "rarely". Conjugation of the verb "to do" in the present, past, future with singular and plural personal pronouns.	1	
22.	Use of day names, their parts to indicate time. The use of the dative case of personal pronouns in relation to the gender of the noun to be explained.	1	
	8. 9. 10. 11. 12. 13. 14. 15. 16. 20.	future with singular and plural personal pronouns. Use of time adverbs "today", "currently", "now", "already", "yesterday", "earlier", "tomorrow", "soon". The use of personal pronouns with the 2nd conjugation verbs "see", "visit", "photograph" in the singular and plural in connection with the noun in the accusative case. Nouns related to the city. Use of adjectives 'big', 'young', 'tall', 'small', 'short', 'beautiful', 'fast', 'slow', 'loud', 'quiet', 'narrow', 'wide' with a noun, matching gender and number. A lecture on nouns related to the city and adjectives. Names of colors. Names of days. The most frequently used names of animals, plant places, water bodies. The use of the verbs "go", "don't go" with personal pronouns in the present, past, future. Use of adverbs of place "inside", "outside". Tasks that develop listening, speaking and reading skills using what has been learned. The use of the verbs "to look", "to see" in the expression of a command. The use of the exclamation 'here'. Nouns related to house. Description of your place of residence. The verb "to rent" with a noun in the accusative case. Use of prepositions "to", "at", "behind", "below" with a noun in the genitive case. 15. Nouns related to family. Use of nouns in the dative. Use of personal pronouns in the dative. Adjectives 'expensive', 'interesting', 'hard'/'difficult', 'hardworking', 'tall', 'good' and previously learned adjectives and their antonyms. Application of previously learned in communication situations. Cutlery. Kitchen utensils, dishes for cooking. The use of the verbs "go", "drive", "fly" with the preposition "to" and the noun in the accusative and instrumental case. Ordinal numerals, their use in masculine and feminine genders. Conjugation and use of interrogative pronouns in communicative situations. The use of the verbs "eat", "drink", "read", "clean", "wash", "cook" with the 1st person singular pronoun in the present tense in connection with a noun in the accusative case. Using nouns to indicate time. Use of ad	future with singular and plural personal pronouns. Use of time adverbs "today", "currently", "now", "already", "yesterday", "earlier", "tomorrow", "soon". The use of personal pronouns with the 2nd conjugation verbs "see", "visit", "photograph" in the singular and plural in connection with the noun in the accusative case. Nouns related to the city. Use of adjectives 'big', 'young', 'tall', 'small', 'short', 'beautiful', 'fast', 'slow', 'loud', 'quiet', 'narrow', 'wide' with a noun, matching gender and number. A lecture on nouns related to the city and adjectives. Names of colors. Names of days. The most frequently used names of animals, plant places, water bodies. The use of the verbs "go", "don't go" with personal pronouns in the present, past, future. Use of adverbs of place "inside", "outside". Tasks that develop listening, speaking and reading skills using what has been learned. The use of the verbs "to look", "to see" in the expression of a command. The use of the exclamation 'here'. Nouns related to house. Description of your place of residence. The verb "to rent" with a noun in the accusative case. Use of prepositions "to", "at", "behind", "below" with a noun in the genitive case. Nouns related to family. Use of nouns in the dative. Use of personal pronouns in the dative. Adjectives 'expensive', interesting', 'hard'/difficult', 'hardworking', 'tall', 'good' and previously learned adjectives and their antonyms. Application of previously learned in communication situations. Cutlery. Kitchen utensils, dishes for cooking. The use of the verbs "go", "drive", "fly" with the preposition "to" and the noun in the accusative and instrumental case. Ordinal numerals, their use in masculine and feminine genders. Conjugation and use of interrogative pronouns in communicative situations. The use of the verbs "eat", "drink", "read", "clean", "wash", "cook" with the 1st person singular pronoun in the present tense in connection with a noun in the accusative case. Using nouns to indicate time. Use of adverbs

	23.	Clock times. Food and drink na	imes.		1		
	24.	Time planning. Application of communication situations.	previously lear	ned in	1		2
	25.	future with singular and plura	ion of the verb "buy" in the present, past, ith singular and plural personal pronouns ction with a noun in the accusative case.				
	26.	Conjugation of the verb "to sel future with singular and plura in connection with a noun in th	personal pron	ouns	1		
	27.	Names of clothing and accesso price. Creating a conversation clothes and accessories and na	by using the na	mes of	1		1
	28.	Exam.					2
		Total: 40)		28		12
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	spea	student's independent work conking test tasks. The student atthe at the end of the semester.					
Evaluation criteria of study results	Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.						
		Assessment type	% of the		Study resu	llts	
			final grade	1.	2.		3.
		Tests	40	X	X		X
		Written works Exam	20 40	X X	X		X
		Lxaiii	100	Λ	Λ		Λ
Obligatory literature	 Auziņa, I. (2015). Atvērsim vārtus. Rīga: Latviešu valodas aģentūra. Auziņa, I., Berķe, M., Lazareve, A., Šalme, A. (2014). Laipa 1a. Latviešu valoda: mācību grāmata. Rīga: Latviešu valodas aģentūra. Klēvere-Velhli, I. (2012). Latviešu valoda studentiem: mācību līdzeklis latviešu valodas kā svešvalodas apguvei. Rīga: Latviešu valodas aģentūra. Guļevska, D. (2002). Pareizrakstības un pareizrunas rokasgrāmata. Rīga: Avots. Svarinska, A. (2014). Latviešu valoda: mācību kurss 25 nodarbībām = Latvian 						

ENGLISH FOR HOSPITALITY

Latvian and English	-	ISH FOR HOSE						
Course developer(s)		ec., Mg. philol.	-	-				
Study course provider(s)	Mg. o	ec., Mg. philol.	Jekaterina k	Korjuhina				
Study course scope and implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Contac Lectures	et Hours Practice	Final Test/Exam	Student's individua work		
	4	2.	28	12	Exam	60	100	
Requirements for completing the study course	Englis	sh at a seconda	ary school le	vel				
Purpose of the study course	the pr	To develop English language skills in the field of hospitality and the ability to use the professional terminology necessary to provide hospitality services in English for customers in hospitality companies.						
Planned study results	1) u s c 2) u t 3) c	 specific topics in the field of hospitality, such as welcoming guests and customer service; use professional terminology, know how to recognize and define individual terms, be able to use special grammatical constructions; observe business etiquette in communication and correspondence; 						
Study course content and						Met		
plan	No.	Planned topics or activities				(contact		
	1	T . 1 .:	Lectures	Practice				
		Introduction. Advertising a	3	1 1				
	3	Hotel brandin satisfaction.	3	1				
	H	Sustainability	·.			3	1	
	5.	At the airport	. Airport sec	curity proced	ures.	3	1	
		Heritage. Gue		ation with th	e country and	3	1	
	7.	Event plannin	ıg.			3	1	
		Applying for a interview.	a job. CV and	l application l	etter. Job	3	1	
	9.	Food. Gastro	nomy. Culina	ary tourism.		3	1	
	1 1 ()	Crisis management. Risk prevention. Dealing with crisis.					1	
	11.	Exam		2				
			Tota	al: 40		28	12	
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	Practi discus which	cal work is o ssions. At the	rganized incended incended of the conding of ki	dividually an course, stude	rk, situation and d in groups. St nts sit for the i terminology ar	tudents part final written	icipate in exam, in	

Evaluation criteria of study results	Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.							
	Assessment type	% of the		Study re	esults			
		final grade	1.	2.	3.	4.		
	Active participation in workshops	10	X	X	X	X		
	Submitted in time home tasks	20	X	X	X	X		
	Final exam	70	X	X	X			
		100						
Obligatory literature	 Strutt, P. (2017). English for International Tourism. Upper-Intermediate Student's book. UK: Pearson. Tanji, H. (2014). Professional Spoken English for Hotel & Restaurant Workers. 1st edition. Viewed: 31. 08.2023., from: www.hospitality-school.com 							
Additional literature Other sources of information	 Murhpy, R. (2015). EnglishGrammarinUse. UK: Cambridge University Press. Buk, K., Rusmane, E. (2017). A Manual of English Grammar. Student's Book. Rīga: Star ABC. English Dictionary, Translations & Thesaurus. Cambridge Dictionary. Viewed: 31. 08.2023., from: https://dictionary.cambridge.org/ 							

SPANISH LANGUAGE FOR HOSPITALITY

Name of the study course in Latvian and English	PROFESIONĀLĀ SPĀŅU VALODA SPANISH LANGUAGE FOR HOSPITALITY							
Course developer(s)	Mg. pa	aed. Klāra Prie	dīte					
Study course provider(s)	Mg. pa	aed. Klāra Prie	dīte					
Study course scope and			Contac	ct Hours	Final	Student's		
implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Test/Exam	individua work	l Total	
	4	3.	27	13	Exam	60	100	
Requirements for completing the study course	Spani	sh language Aî	1/A2.					
Purpose of the study course	only termi	Provide knowledge in Spanish and develop language skills that would allow not only to communicate on general topics, but also to use the professional terminology of the hospitality industry and observe the basic principles of etiquette in communication and correspondence.						
Planned study results	1) ir gg 2) u gg 3) o	After successfully completing this course, the student is able to: 1) incorporate a foreign language into oral and written communication on general topics; 2) use professional terminology, recognize individual terms, use special grammatical constructions; 3) observe the basic principles of business etiquette in communication and correspondence.						
Study course content and plan	No. Topic / Activity		No. Topic / Activity					
						Lectures	Practical	
	1.	Regular and in conjugation wastar/like. Ro Talk about tasplan.	vith pronunce eflexive pro	ciation - <i>are</i> Tl nouns.	he verb	4	1	
	2.	The verbal con Irregular verb pronouns (str Education. Sch Spain and you	os with <i>c - zc</i> essed forms hool, college	alternation. I	Possessive	4	1	
	3.	Verbal constructions pronouns. Free time. Fre social life.	with verb +	infinitive. In	definite	3	1	
	4.	Assessment to	est.				2	
	5.	Verbal constr inf., which exp perfecto – pas Holidays/Vac	oresses need t tense. Wea	l, necessity. <i>P</i> other conditio	retérito ons ā.	4	1	
	6.	Pretérito impe estar + gerund pronoun que - pronouns wit	lio continuo which, whic	us past. The r ch, which ; rel	elative	4	1	

		Life genetuāand naviadava							
		Life senatnēand nowadays. Pretérito simple – simple past te	nco rogular voi	rha					
	7.	Comparative degrees of adjective pronouns in direct/indirect come Types of oral business communication by phone.	es. Personal plementizers.		4	1			
	8.	Pretérito simple – simple past ter Conditional auxiliary clauses. Di speech. written business communication advertisements.	rect/indirect		4	1			
	9.	Written and oral exam.			4				
		Total: 40		27	13				
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	comp into conta	Students' independent work is organized individually. Students learn vocabulary, complete grammar tasks, write texts on assigned topics, read and translate texts into Spanish. In the written mid-term test, students perform an assessment test containing grammatical and lexical tasks. At the end of the course, students take a written and oral exam.							
Evaluation criteria of study results	Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.								
		Assessment type	% of the final grade		Study resul	ts			
			illiai graue	1.	2.	3.			
	Pa	articipation in practical work during classes	30	X	X	X			
		Intermediate assesment	20	X	X	X			
		Final test	50	X	X	X			
			100						
Obligatory literature	2. 3. 4.	SGEL SA 3. Viúdez, F. C., Ballesteros, P. D. (2023). <i>Español en marcha, Alumno</i> . Madrid: SGEL Libros SL 4. Viúdez, F. C., Ballesteros, P. D. (2023). <i>Español en marcha, Cuaderno</i> . Madrid:							
Additional literature Other sources of information	6. 7.	y Hostelería. Madrid: C lave- E le. 6. Rozenberga, M. (1996). <i>Spāņu valoda</i> . Rīga: Jumava.							

GERMAN LANGUAGE FOR HOSPITALITY

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		ESIONĀLĀ VĀ IAN LANGUAG						
Course developer(s)	Dr. ph	ilol. Nataļja Po	oļakova					
Study course provider(s)	Dr. ph	ilol. Nataļja Po	oļakova					
Study course scope and			Contac	ct Hours	Final	Student's		
implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Test/Exam	individua work	l Total	
	4	3.	28	12	Exam	60	100	
Requirements for completing the study course	Know	ledge of the G	erman langı	age at A1/A2	level.			
Purpose of the study course	would profes	To provide knowledge of the German language and develop language skills that would allow not only to communicate on general topics, but also to use the professional terminology of the hospitality industry and to observe the basic principles of etiquette in communication and correspondence.						
Planned study results	1) ei 2) ui gi 3) ol	ngage in foreig se profession rammatical co	n language al termino nstructions; sic principl	oral and writt logy, recogn	e student is able en communica ize individual ss etiquette in	tion on gener terms, use	e special	
Study course content and						Metl		
plan	No.	F	lanned topi	cs or activitie	S	(contact Lectures	hours) Practice	
		Theme "Hotel solving. Gram				Lectures	4	
	2.	Theme "Hotel changes and contraction leads of the Grammar - the changes are contracted to the changes are contracted to the contracted to the changes are contracted to the changes are ch		4				
	3.	Topic "Answe Providing info Sentence type		4				
	4.	Intermediate	examinatio	n/ abstracts.			4	
	1	The topic "We Grammar - se word order (c	ntences. Typ continued).	pes of sentend	ces, structure,		4	
		Topic "Checki Complaints. G assistance.					4	
	7.	Kitchen staff.	Eating cultu	re in Latvia a			4	
		Topic "Cookir Recipes.					4	
		Repetition. Apcommunication and dialogue.		4				
	10.	Final test					4	
				al: 40		<u> </u>	40	
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of					ying textbooks, place in classe			

students' independent work	practical tasks. Students prepare and submit presentations and reports on relevant topics. Diagnostic assessment – oral and written intermediate tests are organized regularly. Students take an oral exam at the end of the course.								
Evaluation criteria of study results	Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scale in accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic of Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business College of August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.								
	Assessment type	% of the							
		final grade	1.	2.	3.				
	Intermediate test	20	X	Х	X				
	Participation in practical classes	60	X	X	X				
	Exam	20	X	X	X				
		100							
Obligatory literature	 Buscha, A., Szita, S. (2013). Encounters A1+. Deitsch als Fremdsprache. Integriertes Kurs_ und Arbeitsbuch. Leipzig: Schubert Verlag. barber, P., Bruno, E. (2012). Deutsch im Hotel. Gespräche führen. Leipzig: Hueber Verlag. Barberis, P., Bruno, E. (2016.). Deutsch im Hotel. Correspondence Leipzig: Hueber 2016. Becker, N., Braunert, J. (2015). Alltag, Beruf & Co. Level A1/1. Kursbuch + Arbeitsbuch. Leipzig: Hueber Verlag. 								
Additional literature Other sources of information									

ITALIAN LANGUAGE FOR HOSPITALITY

Name of the study course in Latvian and English		ESIONĀLĀ IT. AN LANGUAGI						
Course developer(s)	Giulia	Trojano						
Study course provider(s)	Giulia	Trojano						
Study course scope and	ЕСТС	Compaton	Contact Hours		Final	Student's		
implementation semester	ECTS	Semester	Lectures	Practice	Test/Exam	individua work	l Total	
	4	3.	28	12	Exam	60	100	
Requirements for completing the study course	Italian	ı language A1/	/A2.					
Purpose of the study course	would profes	To provide knowledge of the Italian language and to develop language skills that would allow not only to communicate on general topics, but also to use the professional terminology of the hospitality industry and to observe the basic principles of etiquette in communication and correspondence.						
Planned study results	1) in ge 2) us gr 3) ol	general topics; 2) use professional terminology, recognize individual terms, use special grammatical constructions;						
Study course content and plan	No.	P	Met (contact	hours)				
	1.	Present tense of reflexive verbs. Talking about your daily life and habits; interests, passions, hobbies and free time. The verb <i>piacere</i>					Practice 1	
		Expressing co Direct pronou		isagreement.		2.5	1	
	3.	Scheduling an Making, accep alternatives to	2.5	1				
	4.	Weather desc Research and travel The pronomir	obtain info	mation abou		2.5	1	
	5.	Talking about Passato Remo Choice of auxi Regular and in	<i>to</i> time. liary verbs	essere or aver	re	2.5	1	
	6.	Talk about a past trip / vacation. 6. Expressing the length/duration of the journey. The pronominal verbs <i>volerci</i> and <i>metterci</i> .					1	
	7.	Describing hotel/accommodation services and re-					1	
	8.	Welcoming gu	ests at hom	e.		2.5	1	

		Welcoming guests and clients in restaurants.	hotels and					
	Shopping in store and online. In the market / supermarket / local shops and small businesses. 9. Shops, weights, sizes, prices, colors. Demonstrative adjectives and pronouns. Indirect pronouns. In the kitchen and at the table: tools, verbs, recipes.				3	2		
	10. Physical appearance and clothing description				2	1		
	Their professional careers description. Expressing the pros and cons of the job Imperfect tense.				2.5	1		
		Total: 40			28	12		
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	Independent works and individual/group projects, which aim to develop 4+1 communication skills (reading u, listening o, speaking u, writing u+ interaction u) and which are based on the content used and learned during the lessons. At the end of the course, students pass a written and oral exam.							
Evaluation criteria of study results	Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point so accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Repul Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business Coll August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.							
	Assessment type % of the			Study results				
		final grade			2.	3.		
		Written and oral exam	100	X	X	X		
Obligatory literature Additional literature	 Naddeo, C.M., Orlandino, E. (2019). <i>Dieci A2</i>. Firenze: Alma Edizioni. Naddeo, C.M., Orlandino, E. (2019). <i>Dieci B1</i>. Firenze: Alma Edizioni. De Savorgnani, G., Carrara, E., Piotti, D. (2018). <i>Universitalia 2.0! vol.1</i>. Firenze: Alma Edisoni. De Savorgnani, G., Carrara, E., Piotti, D. (2018). <i>Universitalia 2.0! vol.2</i>. Firenze: Alma Edisoni. Ziglio, L., Rizzo, G. (2014). <i>Nuovo Espresso 2</i>. Firenze: Alma Edizioni. Zig lio, L., Rizzo, G. (2014). <i>Nuovo Espresso 3</i>. Alma Edizioni 							
Other sources of information								

INTERNATIONAL GASTRONOMY

Name of the study course in Latvian and English	MŪSDIENU GASTRONOMIJA INTERNATIONAL GASTRONOMY							
Course developer(s)	Romāns Artamonovs							
Study course provider(s)	Romāns Artamonovs							
Study course scope and implementation semester	ECTS		Contact Hours		Final	Student's		
		Semester	Lectures	Practice	Test/Exam	individua work	l Total	
	4	3.	28	12	Exam	60	100	
Requirements for completing the study course	No requirements							
Purpose of the study course	To provide an understanding of modern gastronomy in the context of different regions and cultures. Develop practical knowledge in menu development, food preparation and serving, understanding of food quality criteria, ability to evaluate and give recommendations for its improvement.							
Planned study results	 After successfully completing this course, the student is able to: refine the basic concepts of gastronomy, describe the spectrum of gastronomy of different regions and cultures, as well as current and future trends; develop a menu and create a certain gastronomic experience; demonstrate cooking and serving skills, observing certain safety and hygiene requirements; evaluate the quality of gastronomic dishes and make recommendations for their improvement. 							
Study course content and		Method						
plan	No.	Planned topics or activities			(contact hours) Lectures Practice			
	1	Introductory lecture. What is modern gastronomy?					Practice	
	2.	Gastronomy:	its history a	nd evolution.	Gastronomy	2		
	3.	What's new in	new in gastronomy, what direction is nomy in? Modern restaurant concepts.			3	2	
	4.		e eat tomorrow: food products of the d "atmosphere" (how to make an on food).			3	1	
	5.		planning principles, history of creation, of requirements			3	1	
	6.	and classificat	c tourism, history, definition, concept cation. Types of gastronomic travel, food estivals in the world.			2	1	
	7.	Hygiene and safety, work protection and safety in the kitchen. Quality assessment using five shifts, and product allergens.			3	2		
	8.	Culinary styles and ways of cooking. Service Method Standards.			4	1		
	9.		f kitchen equipment exist; what types Γhe latest trends.			3	1	
	10.	Ethics and etiquette in the kitchen and restaurant. Staff uniform and dress code.					1	

	11.	Contemporary gastronomy	theory and nr	actice		3	1	
	12. Final test.				3	1		
	Total: 40					28	12	
Characteristics of the organization and tasks of students' independent work	Student's independent work is organized individually and in groups. Student's independent work consists of study guides, online resources and study materials. Students cooks and serves their own meals. Teamwork consists of a multi-course menu preparation presentation. At the end of the course, the students take an exam consisting of written and practical work. The written work includes open sand closed questions. The practical work consists of cooking food to determine							
Evaluation criteria of study results	the time from specific products. Completion of the study course is evaluated at the end of it on a 10-point scal accordance with the regulations of the Cabinet of Ministers of the Republic Latvia of June 13, 2023 No. 305 and "HOTEL SCHOOL" Hotel Business Colleg August 27, 2019 "Study and Examination Procedures" No. 4-6/68.							
	Assessment type		% of the final grade		Study results			
				1.	2.	3.	4.	
		Individual activity and rticipation in the course.	40	X	X	X	X	
		Practical work	40	X	X	X	X	
		Final test	20	X	X	X	X	
	100							
Obligatory literature	 Delstra, E. (2009). Kitchen guide for hotel management. Leeuwarden: Lexmedia. Traster, D. (2017). Foundations of Menu Planning. (2nd Edition). UK: Pearson. McVety, PJ, Ware, BJ, Ware CL. (2001). Fundamentals of Menu Planning. 2nd eedition. USA: Wiley. 							
Additional literature Other sources of information	 Davis, B., Lockwood, A., Alcott, P., Pantelidis, I. S. (2018). Food and Beverage Management. Sixth Edition. UK: Routledge. Ninemeier, J.D. (2010). Management of Food and Beverage Operations. Fifth Edition. USA: American Hotel & Lodging Educational Institute. Tanya, H. (2016). Food and Beverage Service Training Manual with 225 SOP, Practical Food and Beverage Service Training Guide for Hoteliers and Hospitality Management Students. USA: Amazon Digital Services. Rubene, T. (2015). Питание в сфере гостеприимства организация мероприятия – меню, накрывание стола и расходы. Rīga: "HOTEL SCHOOL" Viesnīcu biznesa koledža. Rubene, T. (2015). Питание в сфере гостеприимства услуги, обслуживание и помещения. Rīga: "HOTEL SCHOOL" Viesnīcu biznesa koledža. Rubene, T. (2015). Ēdināšana viesmīlībā: pasākuma plānošana – ēdienkarte, galdu klājums un izmaksas. Rīga: "HOTEL SCHOOL" Viesnīcu biznesa koledža. Rubene, T. (2015). Ēdināšana viesmīlībā: pakalpojumi, apkalpošana un telpas. Rīga: "HOTEL SCHOOL" Viesnīcu biznesa koledža. 							